
MINUTES "OF THE MEETING 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING SUBCO~~ITTEE 

MONTANA STATE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

March 13, 1985 

Th~ meeting of the Long-Range Planning Subcommittee was 
called to order by Chairman Robert Thoft on March 13, 
1985 at 4:53 p.m. in Room 420 of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA, AMENDMENT TO THE LONG-RANGE 
BUILDING APPROPRIATIONS BILL: Neil Bucklew (77:A:002), 
President, University of Montana (UM) , gave members a 
copy of language to be added to the Long-Range Building 
Appropriations Bill (EXHIBIT 1). This language will 
allow UM to use University Auxiliary, Building Fees or 
Plant Funds for planning of the maintenance or renova­
tion of several campus buildings. 

Chairman Thoft (77:A:024) asked if the funding sources 
mentioned are normally used for maintenance of build­
ings. President Bucklew said no. 

HOUSE BILL 850: Representative Paul Pistoria 
(77:A:056), District 36, bill sponsor, said this bill 
will appropriate $1.5 million from the State Highway 
Special Revenue Account for the repair of the 10th 
Street Bridge in Great Falls. He said the total cost 
of repairing the bridge is $4.5 million. The Depart­
ment of Highways (DOH) will fund $3.0 million of the 
project and it is asking the city of Great Falls to 
find $1.5 million. 

Representative Pistoria said the city opposes the idea 
that its citizens should have to find $1.5 million for 
redecking the bridge. The bridge is one of the most 
well traveled bridges in Montana. Representative 
Pistoria said the bridge crosses the Missouri River on 
the north side of Great Falls. 

He said he sponsored this bill for the entire city of 
Great Falls and gave members numerous newspaper clip­
pings and letters which describe the funding controver­
sy about the bridge (EXHIBITS 2, 3, 4, 5 AND 6). 
Representative Pistoria said the bridge must be re­
paired or it will have to be closed. He said the Great 
Falls people are alarmed about where traffic will go if 
the bridge is closed. 

Proponents: Representative Jack Moore (77:A:260), 
District 37, said the condition of the lath Street 
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Bridge is deplorable and the top deck needs to be 
rebuilt. He said in 1974 the bridge was closed, but 
through the efforts of legislators some temporary 
repair work was done and the bridge was reopened to 
light wAight vehicles. Using local funds for the 
repairs will set a precedent for DOH. He said he 
believes the repairs are the responsibility of DOH and 
should be funded by the department. DOH has suggested 
the city could pass a SID for its share of the improve­
ments. He said this is out of the question because 
Great Falls already levies 444 mills and this is the 
second highest amount in the state. He said the city 
of Great Falls is in financial trouble and cannot come 
up with $1.5 million in funding for the repairs. 

Representative Helena O'Connell (77:A:291), District 
40, asked the Chairman if she could ask t.he DOH repre­
sentative some questions. Chairman Thoft said no, but 
if Representative O'Connell will write her questions 
down he will make sure they are asked by the committee. 
Representative O'Connell agreed to do this. She said 
she feels Great Falls is being used as a guinea pig by 
DOH and in the future such demands may be placed on 
other communities. This is an important issue to her 
and she fAels DOH should be responsible for the bridge 
maintenance. 

John Mooney (77:A:321), Director, Great Falls City 
County Planning Board, submitted written testimony 
(EXHIBIT 7). 

Bob Worthington (77:A:488), Mayor, Great Falls, said 
the bridge's sufficiency rating is 6.7 and this makes 
it one of the worst bridges in the state. He said the 
community does not have the funds to help Hith the 
maintenance of the bridge. Placing the funding re­
quirement on Great Falls sets a bad precedent for all 
cities in the state and he believes the repairs are the 
obligation of DOH. 

Representative Ron Miller (77:A:513), District 34, said 
he is in favor of this bill and the bridge repairs. 

Patrick Ryan (77:A:522) said he recalls one session 
when the Legislature funded a bridge in North Dakota to 
the tune of $2.5 million. He said bridges in Montana 
should receive consideration before one in Fairview 
which comes across from North Dakota. Mr. Rayan 
submitted information on the Fairview bridge project 
(EXHIBIT 8). 

Al Johnson (77:A:544), City Manager, Great Falls gave 
members information on bridges throughout the state and 
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their sufficiency ratings (EXHIBIT 9). He said this is 
the first time a city has had a matching requirment for 
the repair of a bridge. Mr. Johnson said if this is 
going to be required by all communities, than so be it, 
but to his knowledge Great Falls is the only city being 
required to supply matching funds. He said in Billings 
special SIDs have been used for bridge repair. Mr. 
Johnson said every Legislator has a bridge concern in 
his or her district as his handout illustrates. 

Dick Gasvoda (77:A:574), Chairman of the Board, Cascade 
County COMmissioners, said the bridge needs to be fixed 
and the Legislature can provide the only remedy which 
is acceptable to the city. 

Senator Dick Manning (77:A:590), District 18, said he 
is in strong support of House Bill 850. He said in the 
past DOH has prioritized bridge repairs and taken care 
of the most serious and badly ~eeded repairs first. 
Senator Manning said this is not happening in this 
instance. 

Roger Young (77:A:609), President, Great Falls Area 
Chamber of Commerce, submitted written testimony 
(EXHIBIT 10). He also said creating a SID for the 
bridge repai~s suggests this is a neighborhood problem. 
Mr. Young said this is not a neighborhood proplem 
because the bridge is a fullfledged artery to the city, 
and it is inappropriate to talk about community 
funding for the project. Mr. Young said the Great 
Falls business community opposes the idea of local 
match for the repairs. 

Representative Jerry Nisbet (77:A:653), District 35, 
said he is a proponent of House Bill 850. 

Joe Troplia (77:A:657), Cascade County Clerk and 
Recorder, said he believes Representative Bardanouve 
was hurt more by going over the 10th Street Bridge than 
he was by falling off his horse. Representative 
Bardanouve said he did not cross the bridge on his way 
to the hospital because he was in a helicopter. 

Jack Whitaker (77:A:674), Cascade County Commissioner 
said if the bridge is closed he is afraid it will 
create a traffic hazard. He said 11,900 cars cross the 
10th Street Bridge each day. If this traffic is 
diverted to the 15th Street Bridge, cars will be coming 
off the highway at high speeds and directly into an 
intersection just past the bridge. He feels the 
increase in traffic will cr~ate a hazard at this stop 
light. 
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Senator Ted Neuman (77:B:002), District 21, said from a 
safety standpoint the bridge needs to be fixed. 

Opponents: Bob Champion (77:B:015), Administrator, 
Program Development Division, DOH, said he is appearing 
in opposition to the bill on behalf of the department. 

Mr. Champion said the 1983 Legislature addressed the 
issue of highway project selection. He said in 1983 
legislation was passed which mandated the Montana 
Highway Commission, and not DOH, make the decisions as 
to which highway projects should be completed. Mr. 
Champion said if the 10th Street Bridge project is 
fully funded other projects on the Commission's plan 
will not be. He also said if the Legislature approves 
funding for the project, this session, it will be tying 
up money which in all probability cannot be used in the 
1987 biennium. Mr. Champion said a contract could not 
be let on the project until a later date. 

Mr. Champion said there is $50 million available for 
freestanding or independent bridge projects. The 
Highway Commission has chosen to allocate the S50 
million between the three major highway systems (prima­
ry, secondary ana urban). The money is allocated based 
on the square footage of the bridges in each system. 
Mr. Champion said 6% of the $50 million is allocated to 
the urban system ($3 million). He said the worst 
bridge, without any dispute, in the urban system is the 
10th Street Bridge and the entire urban system alloca­
tion has been made available for this project. 

Mr. Champion said because the bridge is on the federal 
aid urban system it is eligible for the grant in aid 
program which utilizes federal, state and local funds 
for projects. This means DOH is not solely responsible 
for funding of the project and other sources of money 
are available. 

Mr. Champion (77:B:080) said the 10th Street Bridge is 
old, but the 15th Street Bridge and the 1st Avenue 
North Bridge are modern 4 lane bridges and are in the 
same vicinity. He said the HighHay Commission wonders 
just how much need there is for the bridge. Mr. 
Champion said in January of 1985 the Highway Commission 
heard the problems of the bridge project and it decided 
not to fund more than $3 million. Mr. Champion said at 
this meeting alternative funding sources for Great 
Falls were suggested: 1) a SID~ 2) in kind contribu­
tions; and 3) assumption of roads, bv the city, which 
are currently maintained by DOH. Mr. Champion said the 
city has been invited back to the commission's March 
meeting to discuss the other funding sources available. 

317 



Long-Range Planning Subcommittee 
March 13, 1985 
Page 5 

If the city cannot raise the $1.5 million, the commiA­
sion will be obligated to use the $3 million on another 
project within the urban system. He said the original 
bridge program began in 1972 and $30 million has been 
spend in the program as of August of 1984. The Great 
Falls urban area has received 30% of total and Cas~ade 
County has received 40% of the total. 

Committee Discussion: Senator Fuller (77:B:143) asked 
how much money will be available for the federal aid 
urban svstp.m in the corning biennium. Mr. Champion said 
about $9 million will be available statewide. Senator 
Fuller asked which projec~s on the urban system will be 
cut if $1.5 million is spend on the Great Falls bridge. 
Mr. Champion said the commission has priority rankings 
and he does not know which projects it would cut. It 
would have to review the rankings to determine this. 

Senator Fuller (77:B:162) asked Mr. Champion to give 
the committee examples of other projects which have 
provided local match. Mr. Champion snid the Johnson 
Lane Interchange, in Billings, is the largest and most 
significant project in which local funds of $500,000 
were provided as match. He said a local improvement 
district was formed to raise this mone~. Mr. Champion 
said there also are other examples on smaller projects. 

Representative Bardanouve (77:B:173) asked how many 
bridges have been built by order of the Legislature. 
Mr. Champion said none to his knowledge. 

Senator Fuller (77:B:182) asked which projects will bp. 
funded, as approved by the commission, out of the $9 
million available. Mr. Champion said he could not name 
them all, but did list some in Great Falls. Mr. 
Champion also read from DOH's report to the Legislature 
as to which projects will be funded. Senator Fuller 
asked Mr. Champion to give the committee a list of the 
projects which will be funded within the urban system. 

Senator Tveit (77:B:228) asked when the 15th Street 
Bridgp. was built. Mr. Champion said in the 1960's and 
was recently redecked. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (7 7 :B:233) asked when two lanes 
were added to the 10th Avenue South Bridge. Mr. 
Champion said the two lanes were added in the last year 
or so. Senator Van Valkenburg asked about the 1st 
Avenue North Bridge. Mr. Champion said it was totally 
reconstructed three years ago. Senator Van Valkenburg 
asked about the 6th Street Bridge. Mr. Champion said 
this bridge was built in 1978 or 1979.-
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Representative Pistoria (77:B:251) said, in closing, 
the project started in 1971 and the city is still 
trying to get the repair work done. He said he feels 
it is aood that other bridges in the Great Falls system 
have been updated, but he cannot understand why the 
10th Street Bridge has not been repaired. He said this 
bridge handles both outside and city traffic. He is 
not just looking out for Great Falls people, but for 
everyone who uses the bridge. 

Representative Pistoria said the Billings project was 
matched with funds from a developer. Mr. Champion 
admitted the 10th Street Bridge is the worst in the 
urban system and the commission will need to revie\v the 
situation. He said the project must be done and the 
city will not fund it. He said SIDs are for a local 
area and not a state bridge. 

HOUSE BILL 509: Chairman Thoft (77:B:410) said he 
would like the committee to discuss rolling the appro­
priations for House Bill 509 into the Long-Range 
Building Appropriations Bill. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (77:B:415) said the appropria­
tion has to be in a separate bill. Chairman Thoft said 
it does not have to be in a separate bill and asked 
Representative Manuel to explain his position on this 
issue. 

Representative Rex Manuel (77:B:417), District 11, said 
he chaired this subcommittee in the last session and 
any proposal approved by the committee was included in 
the Long-Range Building Appropriations Bill. He said 
he does not think it makes sense to hang House Bill 509 
out by itself, it is easier to include it in the large 
appropriations bill. He said there is no rule which 
says it cannot be included in the larqer bill. 

Chairman Thoft (77:B:430) asked Madalyn Quinlan if she 
had any problem with the Fort Benton appropriation 
being rolled into the larger appropriations bill, by 
committee action. Madalyn Quinlan, Staff Analyst, 
Office of the Legislative Fiscal Analyst, said no. 

Representative Manuel (77:B:433) said he has talked 
with Judy Rippingale and she said this is the proper 
way to handle the appropriation. Representative Manuel 
said in the past. the committee has written this type of 
appropriation into the larger bill and then tabled the 
other. 
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Chairman Thoft (77:B:444) said la~guage will also have 
to be added to the appropriations bill which pertains 
to the lease between the state and Fort Benton. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (77:B:455) said he thinks the 
appropriation ehould be in House Bill 509 and this is 
what the committee discussed earlier. Senator Fuller 
said he agrees with Senator Van Valkenburg. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

Senator Tveit (77:B:463) made a motion to put the 
appropriations for the purchase of the Fort Benton 
museum site into the Long-Range Building Appropriations 
Bill. Chairman Thoft (77:B:465) asked for a roll call 
vote. The motion passed. 

Madalyn Quinlan (77:B:480) said if the committee tables 
House Bill 509 the appropriations can be put into the 
larger bills. If the appropriation is put in the 
Long-Range Building Bill, it will also have to be put 
into the Cultural and Aesthetic Appropriations Bill. 

Senator Tveit (77 :B: 494) moved to TABLE House Bill 509. 

Senator Fuller (77:B:498) said he believes the Fort 
Benton project should be debated on the basis it was 
proposed, as House Bill 509. He said the reason the 
conmittee agreed to let the bill stand on its own 
merits was because it was appropriating money from two 
separate sources and violating the review processes in 
two programs. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (77:B:503) said this will cause 
problems in the Senate. He said both he and Senator 
Fuller agreed to facilitate this matter and it was with 
the understanding that there was going to be a separate 
bill handling the appropriations for the Fort Benton 
project. Chairman Thoft (77:B:510) said there was no 
understanding because there was no motion to that 
effect. 

Chairman Thoft (77:B:518) said the source of funding 
and the project are not changed by putting the appro­
priation in the larger bill. He said there have been 
no changes, in funding or in the project, from what the 
Senators agreed to earlier. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (77:B:524) said the committee 
agreed there would be a separate bill. Chairman Thoft 
(77:B:525) said the committee discussed this, but did 
not agree to it. He said he does not have a problem 
with the project being included in the larger bill 
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because it will also have to stand on its merits in 
that bill. 

Chairman Thoft (77:B:537) asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion passed. 

HOUSE BILL 930: Representative John Mercer (77:B:557), 
District 50, bill sponsor, said the bill is an act to 
appropriate funds from the Renewable Resource Develop­
ment Account to the biological station on Flathead 
Lake. He said this appropriation is critical to the 
water quality of Flathead Lake. He said there is $50 
million of land and facilities around the lake which 
will not be properly utilized without the funding. 

Proponents: Jack Stanford (77:B:576), Director, UM 
Biological Station, at Yellowbay, gave a slide presen­
tation on the facility and gave members information 
which describes the facility (EXHIBIT 11). Mr. 
Stanford said the station's work is endorsed by the 
Flathead County Lakers which has a meMbership of 1,200. 
Mr. Stanford said the station has been able to generate 
$3.00 of outside revenue for every $1.00 the state 
provides. He said the station will not cease to exist 
if it does not receive this funding, but with a little 
help it can increase the $1 to $3 ratio and can contin­
ue to do an outstanding job. 

Maurice Valett (77:B:694), student, said the biological 
station is a Class A facility and he feels privileged 
to be doing work there. He said he is a graduate 
student and is always trying to obtain funding for the 
program. He is supportive of House Bill 930. 

Jon Jourdonnais (78:A:OOl), Staff Researcher, UM 
Biological Station, said it is an absolute privilege, 
as a native Montanan, to be able to work in his home 
state at a technical research facility. He said the 
biological station is a viable research organizati0n 
which benefits both western and eastern Montana. He 
said with some basic budget support the station can do 
even more than it is now. 

Elwin Benninqton (78:A:012), President, Friends of 
Ye11owbay, Inc., submitted written testimony (EXHIBIT 
12). He said this organization relies on the research 
station for information which is important for economic 
reasons. He said the group asked the station to 
provide more information than its personnel can. 
Mr. Bennington also submitted a letter of support 
from the Lake COll~ty Commlssioners (EXHIBIT 13). 
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Dick Wollin (78:A:029), President, Polson Chamber of 
Commerce, said the issue being dealt with in this bill 
goes beyond the biological station. It deals with 
water quality. He said water resources must be clearly 
understood and prudently managed. Mr. Wollin said the 
dangers to the lake are immense and the biological 
station has been publicizing this issue. He said the 
condition of the lake can be stopped from g~tting 
worse, but it will never be the sane as it used to be. 
Mr. Wollin said the only source of data about fresh 
water is the biological station. Representative Mercer 
submitted a letter of support from Mr. Wollin for the 
record (EXHIBIT 14). 

Neil Bucklew (78:A:084), President, UM, said this money 
will be an important investment in the future. He said 
the university reviewed applications from the entire 
institution and only five were recommended to the 
Legislature as areas for special program improvement or 
development. The biological station request is one of 
the five. 

There were no opponents to House Bill 930. 

Committee Discussion: Senator Fuller (78:A:094) asked 
Representative Mercer if funds for the bill are to come 
from the water development or other category for the 
Renewable Resource Development (RRD) Program. Repre­
sentative Mercer said they can come from either catego­
ry. Senator Fuller asked if there is any money left in 
either of these categories. Madalyn Quinlan said the 
projects that the committee has already heard will use 
all of the money avaliable in these categories. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (78:A:111) asked if the station 
applied for RRD money through the program's application 
process. Mr. Stanford said they did not because at 
that time the proposal was going through the university 
planning phase for program modifications. He said when 
it became apparent the proposal was not going to be 
funded through p~ogram modifications, the bill was 
introduced. 

Senator Fuller (78:A:131) asked why the project did not 
apply to the RRD Program originally. President Bucklew 
said the university felt the program modification route 
was best because it \vould relate to an ongoing coromi t­
ment to the station. However, projects in the program 
modification area are not receiving Legislative sup­
port, no matter how well the idea is received. He said 
House Bill 930 is the only fe2sible way to fund the 
proposal now. 
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Representative Mercer (78:A:144) gave members a copy of 
the equipment and personnel which will be funded by the 
bill (EXHIBIT 14A). In his closing remarks, Repre­
sentative Mercer said the lake has algae plumes and is 
on the margin of being in serious trouble. He said it 
is critical to give the research station some money now 
so the pollution problems with the lake do not go any 
further. He said the committee can amend his bill in 
any way to be creative about finding a funding source 
for this project. 

UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA, PLANNING FUNDS: Chairman Thoft 
(78:A:184) explained the request for UM planning funds 
(See Exhibit 1). 

Senator Van Valkenburg (78:A:199) said he has seen 
another amendment on this subject which he would prefer 
be adopted. 

Neil Bucklew (78:A:204) gave the Chairman a copy of the 
other amendment (EXHIBIT 15). He said this amendment 
uses wording which allows the planning money to be 
taken from funds other than the General Fund. Pre~i­
dent Bucklew said the second wording will allow the use 
of private funds and the first amendment will not. 
However, he said either language will be acceptable to 
the university. 

Representative Bardanouve (78:A:219) asked which 
building the planning money will be used for. Senator 
Van Valkenburg said the university needs planning money 
for Main Hall and the Life Sciences and Mathematics 
Building. He said the school is asking for authority 
to use money for planning the renovation of or future 
construction of these buildings. Senator Van 
Valkenburg said he feels the second amendment is better 
from the perspective of the university students. 

Representative Bardanouve (78:A:257) asked if the 
planning money will be used for three or four build­
ings. Senator Van Valkenburg said the money will be 
used to plan the renovation of Main Hall and the 
construction of the new Math, Life Sciences and P.E. 
buildings. He said the math department is currently in 
a building which is in very poor condition and is very 
old. Senator Van Valkenburg said it is unlikely that 
this building can be ~enovated and a new building may 
need to be constructed. 

President Bucklew (78:A:271) said the four items listed 
in the amendment all have a history of need. He R~id 
the Board of Regents has reviewed these projects and 
approved them for planning. The buildings are old and 
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need to be studied in order to determine the best 
course of action for the future. President Bucklew 
said the university is seeking planning authority and 
the school will find the funds to do the planning. He 
said he is not certain any of the projects will involve 
the construction of new buildings, but there will be 
some renovation involved. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION: 

Senator Van Valkenburg (78:A:305) made a motion to 
adopt the amendment which states that the planning 
money should be taken from funds other than the General 
Fund. 

Representative Bardanouve (78:A:309) said he believes 
the committee is getting ahead of itself by authorizing 
planning money for four buildings at UM, when the 
Legislature cannot find money to construct the new 
Business Administration building. He said he does not 
support the authorization to rebuild a major part of 
the university in one simple amAndment. 

Senator Van Valkenburg (78:A:325) said that is not what 
is happening. He said the Legislature cannot ignore 
the need to look into the future. He said the future 
cannot be put out of your mind simply by saying the 
Legislature does not have the money. Senator Van 
Valkenburg said the future will corne and President 
Bucklew is confident the school can find planning funds 
in sources other than the General Fund. Senator Van 
Valkenburg said he believes planning is essential to 
doing thA job right in the future. 

Representative Bardanouve (78:A:334) said he agrees 
that some planning is needed, but not on four buildings 
at once. He said he will support planning for Main 
Hall, but not massive planning of the campus. 

Chairman Thoft (78:A:340) said he does not have a 
problem with long-range plannina, in fact he said he 
feels there is a need for it. He said the planning 
funds do not create an obligation for building new 
facilities. 

Chairman Thoft (78:A:359) asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion passed. 

HOUSE BILL 508: Representative Bill Hand (78:A:369), 
District 73, bill sponsor, said this bill will estab­
lish the Law Enforcement Academy (LEA) at Dillon. He 
said the new LEA facility at Bozeman will co~t $7.4 
million and the Lewistown facility will cost $1 to $3 
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million. He said the LEA can be left at the present 
site and the Legislature can hope the problems Hhich 
exist there will go away, or it can be moved to Dillon 
at no cost to the state. He said House Bill 508 will 
need to be amended to remove the appropriation for $1 
million. He said the committee could also establish a 
long-range study committee which could look at all 
possible alternatives. 

Proponents: Butch Opsahl (78:A:399), Economic Develop­
ment Director, Beaverhead County, said the people in 
Dillon are serious about this proposal. He said he has 
toured the temporary facility in Bozeman and has toured 
the Arizona Law Enforcement Academy. Architects and 
other experts have been consulted on the proposal. Mr. 
Opsahl gave members an information packet about the 
Dillon proposal (EXHIBIT 15A). 

Dan Shively (78:A:424), President, NorHest Bank of 
Dillon, said the Dillon proposal is advantageous to the 
state of Montana for the following reasons: 1) it 
requires no appropriation; 2) it will allow for 100% 
expansion of the LEA; 3) the cost to operate the LEA in 
Dillon will be the same as at Bozeman; and 4) the 
community of Dillon wants the LEA in the town. 

Glen Leavitt (78:A:475), Director of Fiscal Affairs, 
Western Montana College (WMC), qave members information 
concerning the Bozeman and Dillon proposals (EXHIBIT 
16). Mr. Leavitt said a $7 million bond issue for the 
new Bozeman facility will cost $822,000 a year to 
service the bonds. He said the Dillon proposal will 
cost $227,000 a year which will create a savings of 
$600,000 a year for a period of 20 years. He said he 
believes these figures prove that Dillon is the least 
expensive proposal before the Legislature. 

Bob Thomas (78:A:512), President, ~mc, said the college 
supports and is in full cooperation with this proposal. 
He said TNMC does not pretend it can match the resources 
of Montana State University (MSU). President Thomas 
said WMC does have hasic educational support resources 
and use of these services will not preclude the use of 
expertise from other colleges. He said he hopes the 
Legislature will corsider this alternative because it 
solves the problem in a positive manner. 

Mike Morse (78:A:556), Vice President, State Bank and 
Trust, in Dillon, said he is also the current 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Dillon Rifle and Pistol 
Association. He said the Dillon rifle cluh has one of 
the finest natural rifle ranges in the state. Mr. 
Morse said he is confident an agreement for use of the 
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range can be worked out with the academy. The rifle 
club has a good relationship with its neighbors. He 
also said the club has never had any safety problems 
with the range. 

Wilbur Anderson (78:A:578), member, Western Montana 
College Foundatio~ Board and Beaverhead County Airport 
Board, submitted written testimony (EXHIBIT 17). 

Myron Mortier (78:A:652), Administ~ator, Barrett 
Memorial Hospital, said he is representing the hospital 
Board of Directors. He said the board is very much in 
favor of the proposal. He said the board is also happy 
to make the old hospital building available for the 
LEA. 

Randy Tornmerup (78:A:666), Beaverhead County Commis­
sioner, said the Dillon community is totally hehind the 
LEA project. 

Don Crosser (78:A:682), husinessman, Dillon, said the 
LEA was moved from the MSU campus in 1978. He said the 
present facilities were a cheap solution to the reloca­
tion problem. It was never intended to be the perma­
nent home of the academy. Mr. Crosser read the remain­
der of his testimony (EXHIBIT 18). 

Pat Clark (78:A:7l8), Police Chief, Dillon submitted 
written testimony (EXHIBIT 19). 

Jim McIsaac (78:B:03l) suhmitted testimony concerning 
the conflicting statements between architects who 
inspected the old hospital huilding (EXHIBIT 20). 

Rick Later (78:B:035), Beaverhead County Sheriff, said 
the present LEA facility is totally inadequate. He 
said the LEA is presently in modular buildings and 
there is only enough room to teach required courses. 
There is no room for expansion of the LEA program. Mr. 
Later said he had officers at the academy last week and 
the buildings did not have heat. He said he thinks 
the decision on the academy should be made prior to the 
next session. He mentioned problems with the rifle 
ran~e at the present LEA. Mr. Later said there are 
other law enforcement officers who are in support of 
the Dillon project. 

Senator John Anderson (78:B:067), District 37, said the 
Dillon proposal is the most exciting LEA proposal that 
the commi t.tee will hear this year. It can he put into 
effect immediately and Hill solve the present prohlems 
with the LEA. 
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Bruce Opsahl (78:B:074) said he believes Dillon is "the 
best choice being presented to the Legislature. He 
said their facility will allow for a 58% increase in 
LEA enrollment and W~1C can provide college Rupport 
facilities. The Dillon proposal will be funded locally 
with private contributions and will not commit the 
state to a bonding proposal or use of capital funds. 
Mr. Opsahl said he does not believe an interim study 
should be done b~cause it only delays the solution to 
present problems. 

Opponents: Lonn Honklin (78:B:097), Executive Assis­
tant, Attorney General - Legal Services Division, 
Department of Justice said the Attorney General would 
like to express his appreciation to the people of 
Dillon. He said the Attorney Gene~al believes these 
people have shown a great deal of interest and put a 
considerable amount of work into the Dillon proposal in 
a sincere effort to find a solution to the LEA problem. 

Mr. Honklin said the Attorney General's Office (AGO) 
does not agree with the assertions about the Dillon 
facility or the cost. He said the AGO belieues the 
cost of moving the academy to Dillon is far greater 
than what the Dillon proposal indicates. The Architec­
ture and Engineering Division estimated it would cost 
$4,008,700 to make the old hospital building usable for 
the academy. 

Mr. Honklin said the AGO's original Bozeman proposal 
was estimated to cost $7.4 million, but with new 
inflationary factors used to estimate the cost, the 
price has been reduced to $6.7 million. He said there 
is a dramatic difference in the calibur of the two 
facilities being proposed in Dillon and Bozeman. The 
old hospital cannot be made into a facility servicahle 
to the academy. He said the AGO is making a serious 
effort to plan for law enforcement training in this 
state and WMC cannot duplicate the programming help 
received from MSU. 

Mr. Honklin said there is another alternative to the 
present LEA problem. This alternative is to build an 
indoor firing range on the Bozeman site which has been 
offered by MSU. This will eliminate the current and 
biggest problem in Bozeman with the Fort Ellis Firing 
Range. The range will cost $800,000 to build. 

John Scully (78:B:147), Montana Sheriffs and Peace 
Officers Association, said the asssociation has never 
actually seen plans for the Dillon facility. Mr. 
Scully said the AGO has brought the problem of housing 
at the present LEA to the Legislature before and in the 
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past the best economical choice at the time was chosen. 
He believes always approving the cheapest proposals 
does not necessarily solve the probleMS which exist, it 
has not in the past and will not in the future. He 
said MSU provides faculty assista.nce and ~vMC can only 
supply this type of support to a point. He said the 
committee needs to look at the long-term effects of 
movng the academy to Dillon. Mr. Scully said the 
association OPPOSAS the move to Dillon. 

Chuck O'Reilly (78:B:202), Lewis and Clark County 
Sheriff, and President, Montana Sheriffs and Peace 
Officers Association, said the association is opposed 
to the move to Dillon. He said Bozeman is centrally 
located for the counties which must send officers to 
the academy and for academy instructors. 

Committee Discussion: Senator Fuller (78:B:218) asked 
one of the Dillon representatives to explain where 
funding for the project is coming from and how much is 
available. He also asked them to explain how they will 
accommodate an indoor firing range and why the hill has 
a June 1986 biennium in it. Glen Leavitt said local 
investors will supply the funding needed to renovate 
the building. He said the facility is a historic 
building and there are certain tax ramifications for 
this type of renovation. Bruce Opsahl said the indoor 
firing range was left out of the Dillon proposal 
because the proposal was done on a comparison basis to 
the present facility in Bozeman. He said an indoor 
firing range must be built in either the Bozeman or 
Dillon proposal and the Dillon range will be built with 
local funding, which will make the lease of the facili­
ty to the state more expensive. Mr. Opsahl said Dillon 
will build the firing range to the specifications of 
the Attorney General and it will cost the same in 
either location. Senator Fuller said House Bill 508, 
if amended, will not requAst any money from this 
Legislature. Mr. Opsahl said yes. 

Chairman Thoft (78:B:242) asked for Mr. Opsahl's 
response to the claim that the old hospital is in~de­
quate and cannot be remodeled. Mr. Opsahl said the 
community will put architects to work on this, but it 
feels it needs some indication of project approval 
before spending money for architectural planning. He 
said various architects have looked at the building and 
have indicated it is a good building. 

Chairman Thoft (78:B:257) asked if the Architecture and 
Engineering Division looked at the facility. Phil 
Hauck, Administrator, Architecture and Engineering 
(A&E) Division, Department of Administration said A&E 
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did look at the building. He also said the $4,008,000 
cost estimate includes an indoor firing range. Mr. 
Hauck said A&E estimated it will cost $1,153,000 to 
remodel the hospital. Mr. Opsahl (78:B:266) said the 
representative from A&E spent less than 45 minutes at 
the building. Mr. Hauck said the A&E estimate is also 
based on a 150 man unit because this is what the LEA 
wanted. Tom O'Connell(78:B:278), Chief, Facility 
Planning Bureau, A&E said the estimate A&E did on the 
Dillon proposal is based on the Rame parameters used 
for the Bozeman building. He said A&E was under the 
impression the Dillon facility would he owned by the 
state and the estimate for Dillon includes the indoor 
firing range and additional parking in order to make 
the Bozeman and Dillon estimates as comparable as 
possihle. He said A&E is not trying to influence the 
committee's decision, but is trying to give the best 
cost estimates on the various proposals. 

Chairman Thoft (78:B:303) said A&E is doing a compari­
son study to a $7.4 million project and the committee 
is discussing adequacy. Mr. O'Connell said A&B is 
trying to fill the program requirements of the LEA. 

Representative Bardanouve (78:B:313) said hp believes 
there is an adequate facility in Montana for the 
academy, but if it is not located in Bozeman the AGO 
will oppose it. Chairman Thoft said he believes there 
are empty buildings which are adequate and the state 
should not be building new ones. 

In closing, Representative Hand (78:B:333) said he 
hopes the committee vlill look favorably at House Bill 
508, particularly in light of the very tough funding 
nroblems this session. He said he believes the commit­
tee has been presented with a good comparison between 
the Dillon and Bozeman proposals. 

There being no further bURiness before the committee 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
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NAME PRESENT ABSENT EXCUSED 

Rep. Robert Thoft, Chairman X 
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Sen. Dave Fuller X 
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Rep. Gene Ernst X 

I I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I I I I 
I 
I I 1 

I 
I 

I I 
I 

I i 
I 
I 

I I 
1 ! I 

! 

i 
I 

I 
I I 

I i I 1 

I I 

I I I 

! I J 
I I 

I 

CS-30 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCONMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE March 13, 1985 BILL NO. OM Plarming Ftmds TIME 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 
Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve X 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

I I 

Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To adopt the amendment which states that the plarming mongy should 

be taken frcrn funds other than the General Fund. 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE March 13, 1985 BILL NO. House Bill No. 509 TIME 

NAME AYE NAY 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, Vice Chairman X 
Senator Larry Tveit X 
Senator Dave Fuller X 
Representative Gene Ernst X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve Absent 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

Janet Pallister Robert Thoft 
Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To TABLE House Bill No. 509. 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

SUBCOMMITTEE LONG RANGE PLANNING 

DATE March 13, 1985 

NAME 

Senator Fred Van Valkenburg, 
Senator Larry Tveit 
Senator Dave Fuller 
Representative Gene Ernst 

BILL NO. Fort Benton Ag 
Museum 

AYE 

Vice Chairman 
X 

X 
Representative Francis Bardanouve Absent 
Representative Robert Thoft, Chairman X 

. 

I 
Janet Pa11ister Robert Thoft 

TIME 

Secretary, Janet Pallister Chairman, Robert Thoft 

Motion: To put the appropriations for the purchase of the Fort Benton 

museum site into the Long-Range Building Appropriations Bill. 
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AGENCY/PROGRAM 

Planning for University Hall, Mathematics, 
Health and Physical Education and Life 
Sciences facilities, UM 

Exhibit- # J 
B -13 .. 85 
&.ck/~w UI-1 

March 1l, 1985 

OTHER 
APPROPRIATED 

FUNDS 

$200,000 

Appropriations shown in the other appropriated funds column for planning at the 
University of Montana may utilize University Auxiliary, Building Fee, or Plant 
Funds. 
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-Tribune Capitol Bureau , : . eral money. However, Pistoria said and should be kept open, Pistoria, 
.. HELENA - Rep. Paul Pistoria, - that is an error and he will amend saId. • I 

D-Great Falls, introduced a bill the bill to take the $1.5 million from ~ the Highway Department suc­
Friday to appropriate $1.5 million so earmarked highway funds, which cee'ds In forCing city and countv got'­
the Tenth Street Bridge can be re- come from the state gasoline tax, in- ernments to come up with matching 
built. stead of the general fund. trioney for tfie 'I enth Street Brtdge. It 

The state Highway Commission Pistoria said he has been fighting would set a bad precedent for other· 
has made $3 million in federal money since 1978 to keep the bridge open fughway projects around the state. 
available for the project but insisted when the Highway Department Plstorta said. He said hiS bill would: 
that city and county officials come -wanted to close it. Great Falls resi- make It clear triat the Legislature op-" 
up with the remaining $1.5 million re- dents were able to keep the bridge poses thiS matching requtremem. ' , 
guired by March. . open at that time partly because a ~ Five other Great Falls legislators 

City and county officials have op- local man, Bill Kessner, was on'the joined Pistoria as cosponsors. They 
posed this arrangement and asked state Highway Commission, Pistoria are Democratic Reps. Helen O'Con­
for the full $4.5 million required, but said. The Electric City is currently nell, Lloyd McCormick and Gerald 
the Highway Commission refused to unrepresented on the Highway Com- Nisbet and Republican Reps. Jack 
change its decision. : mission. . Moore and Ron Miller. Also signing I 

Pistoria's House Bill 850 calls for ~ The Tenth Street Brid&e is one of the bill was Rep. Francis Koehnke,' 
appropriating $1.5 million from the the most traveled brtdges In the state D-Townsend.. 
state general fund to match the fed-
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\!.::Plans to pave road proceed ... I § 
.~-~4~i.t~"~ .. ":'1i"'-"lo· ... ~"'~" ... ~ ~l \,,~~~.~~ \_.". --.~~ .;~~'_ YO, '"'.'~ ~ .~-:': .. -:':.~~~:' .. :~ > , .. !.~.~~.,~~:~~,;:~~.,~ .. ,;:~~~ 
" : i : ;~~':~!i~o~;B'~~:USON - ~-.- --~':~'.~,~!.!- Fosier"hassald he-see~ no coiillici"iifriiefesr tiiiC;us~!: 

,', HELENA - Despite criticism from a Great Falls leg- his company won the contract in a fair comDetitive bid_ A 

" islator. the state Highway Department will proceed with He said he abstamed from voting on the bid award. J .. 
• ) a project to pave a gravel road alon,:t Interstate 15 near Wicks went over the prooosed oroject with Don Har-
/': Ulm. ..' '. '.: rio!!. administrator of the deDartment's Engineering 

! ." Director Gary Wicks said offici"ls re-i!valuated the DIVision. and Bill Freeman. supervisor of the Great 
: i'. proposal after Rep. Paul Pistoria. I)-Great Falls. ques- Falls divsion of the deoartment's construction section_ 
, ': tioned the need for it Monday. In disouting Pistoria's claim that the project isn't 

After looking at the proposal agllin. the department needed. Wicks cited several factors. 
firmly stands by its origmal decision to proceed with the The project enjoys strong local supDort. Wicks said. 
project. Wicks said Wednesday. About 275 area residents signed a petition in 1979 com-

"I'm convinced that we've got to proceed with com- plaining about the dust from the gravel road. 
, : . pleting that project in accordance with the contract." k" It was endorsed in October 1979 bv the Technical Ad-
, Wicks said in an interview. ' visory Committee. made uo of local. state and federal 
: Wicks said the project will proceed despite Pistoria's transoortatlon olaoners. In November 1981. the Great 

. threat that some undisclosed Great Falls businessmen Falls Policy Coordinating Committee. consisting of some 
'might sue to halt the project. local elected offiCials. also backed the project. 

The state agency itself would risk a lawsuit if it can- The traffic count on the road supoorts the need for 
celed the contract without signoficant reason. Wicks paving. Wicks said. The latest count. taken in 1979 . 

• said. showed ~s a day uSlOg the road. which Freeman 
Pistoria had criticized tlie project as unneeded and a said was~ullt ,n the late 1960s for 50 cars dailv. 

'pOtential conflict of interest benefiting a member of the "Looking at 20 years into the future. we don"~ see . ..1 state Highway Commission whose firm won the road anvthing but growth 10 that area." Wicks said_ 
1.'. ·contract. The cost o( maintaming the gravel road is high be-
.~-: _' The project involves paving a :1.6-mile stretch of cause it is "a bearcat" to keeo UP. Wicks said. !' jUavel frontage mad on the south side of Interstate 15 Highway officials also are concerned about the dust 
~ from the Gore Hill interchange toward Ulm. oroblem. 

Pis!oria said Monday the project is not needed be- As to Pistoria's sugge<tion that the money <hould be 

, ," ,. 

" . .' 

cause few buslOesses are located on the road. Besides. spent on another prolect. Wicks said the department's 
he said. the existence of an old highway on the north discretion is limited bv its federal funds. The money in 
side makes paving the <outh frontage road unnecessary. question must be soent on such a project. he said. 

He also questioned the Highway Commission's deei" Freeman disouted Pistona's claim that a paved road 
sion in December to award the $715.948 contract to Long is unnecessary on the south <ide of Interstate 15 because 
Con.<truction Cn.. ·Billings. ,'. the old highway. located on the north side. is already' 

State Highway Commissioner Paul Foster. Billings. paved.' , ' 
formerly of Great Falls. is an officer of Long Construe· Peoole living in a subdivision on the south side of the 
tion and also owns the Northern Materials gravel pit and interstate need an access road. the Great Falls offiCial 
a.<phalt plant located just off tbe frontage road 10 ques- said. 

. .... 

Marlenee, ~felcher races analyzed 
By PETER JOHNSON in campaign financing and has no track record as a can· 
Tribune Stalf Writer didate. the article said. "But if rural Montana is in open 

Eastern district Rep. Ron Mar",nee's re·election revolt on farm issues this fall. (Lyman) could be the 
chances this year may hinge on his ability to overcome vehicle for a large-scale protest." 
any identification with Reagan administration farm poli' The article mentioned only in paSSing the other twO 
cy. a Congressional Quarterly report SllyS. Democratic candidates for the ea<tern district seat. lib· 

Meanwhile. Montana's "only Senate campaign so eral attorney Jim Tulley from Big Timber and Pat 
far" ha< been between Democratic incumbent John Foley. a semi-retired rancher from Columbus. 
Melcher and the National Conservative Political Action However. interv,ewlng for the article took place be­
Committee (NCPAC). "with the stme's Republicans fore Tulley formally launched his campaign Feb. 20 in 
plaYlOg no conspIcuous role at all." the' magazme said. Great Falls and Billings. Both Lyman and Tulley have 

The independent political journal analyzed the tWO' been campaignlO!! full time around the district in recent. 
Montana races in a special. Feb. 27. "pre-primary re- weeks. 
port" of various congressional races around the country. The analysis traced the running battle Melcher has 

, " The analyses are based on interview!! with politiCians had With NCPAC concerning the accuracy of charges the 
_ • . and reporters in the congressional districts. conservative group made agalO_<t Melcher in fund-rais-
i . The m~gazine did not analyze the House race in the ing letters and broadcast com mercials. ,,~, 

t

;. western dlstnct. :; " •. The effectiveness of NCPAC's anti·Melcher ads is 
.' In discussing Republican Marlenee'. re-election hard to gauge. the article said. because of Montana', 
• chances. Congressional Quarterly put heavy weight on limited number of broadcast stations and the refusal of. 
• a!lncultural issues.· . some stations to carrv the ads. . r 1: .. ,. "Like counterparts around the country. the wheat- "But many Repubhcans say they are plea.<ed by the' 

• ~ '-', • ,growers and ranchers of eastern Monlana have IIrown camoailln so far. and some Montanans have suuested 
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'~:~~~i~f:';t~~:~l~~i-··Tt:. 
't"··h';'l ·';"'""·''A·l~ , ~p .~n~'Ft~, ,,~.ay'~ .po.~~l,!p~,,,·.pr~,, ",n'~:·~i~, 

;;, ~:, -:.;~"·('::f:·'t ... ).~~.'~.'':':''!·~~~,:,:·· .... ,.;-- .':'~';~"" .'.\':~": - .:,.:.-~~-,. • .; ....... ,: :;,:\:t~~I{"",,:.~ ... ~"'f ':: ..• ".:.' .. ';':~{~. -;.- .. ~ .. ( •. 

, hib'~~ CapitO. Bur~~ "',.~ ... >}.\ "} ~,,:·::'Poi~t ~tio;';ey- ~aid '~hen a~k~d jt:~e\ 
-rJ';~HELENA - _Baxter Larson ofWolf.~was resigning. -' " :::>~ . 'If,}, ·,ti. :.<.:;-:: . 
,Point has resigned as chairman of the <' Larson is a long-time 'associate of 
Montana Highway Commission effec-' Schwinden. 'who also' is from Wolf 

· tive in April.- _ _ _'Point. _. ;y.~:-';;,'-"" .", ,::- _ - • 
~:_: _Larson. who has served on the five-, . "I was extremely disappointed to 
:. member commission since April 1975. receIve' the resignation of someone 
: hand-delivered his letter of resigna- who has distinguished himselt so well 
, tion to Gov. Ted Schwinden Feb. 2. In for' so many years on the Highway 
· his brief letter Larson said he was re- Commission." Schwinden said. . ' 
, signi~g for personal reasons but did- ,.' ';. Larson's term would have expired 
· n't elaborate. ; -:':_;:;".; '; . . 'J ~',Jan. 1', 1983. The five highway com-
._ ~ 'There had 'been' no public an-' 'missioners are appointed to staggered. 
':nouncement of the resignation and. four-year terms. Each commissoner 
· Larson declined to discuss it With the must be from one of the separate 

Tribune. ':: ';: c- bighway districts. '-;' i" • .'.;- ' , 

"I have nothing to say," the Wolf 
~-~:_~'-::"~::~:b-<,;_'-:-'~ _.-.",.", -;: 
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~ 
POWDER R~LZnk 

BROADUS, MONTANA 

Representative Paul Pistoria 
Great Falls, Montana 59401 

Sir: 

April 2, 1982 

i2LLL -~"' ~ ~':/'1K2. 

I applaud your efforts to make the Highway Commission answer 
for their actions and urge you to continue your pursuit of 
this matter until satisfaction is realized. 

This situation clearly puts into focus the self gratification 
of Highl'lay Commission members that the Montana taxpayers 
have quietly witnessed over the years. It is indeed a sad 
commentary when a commission that is supposed to serve the 
public interest not only disregards that interest but also 
totally rebuffs an elected public offical who questions their 
actions. All at a time l'lhen the entire state highway system 
is in need of extensive repair and maintenance and tax dollars 
are not sufficient to meet those needs. 

Only truly concerned public officals such as yourself can 
bring this commission under control. I vlOuld hope that others 
that serve with you will rise to the call for accountability 
and stand by your side. 

Sincerely, 

i.J-.X;;~ 
~farren H. Kn~ll 



" 

~" 

Hr. J. R. Heokert 
Assietrlnt of State Hlgh'rY1ly Engineering 
State riighwRy Commisaion 
Helena, Montana 

~ear Mr. Beokertl 

2421 CentrM1 Av~nuG 
Gre~t falls, ;';ontMna 
iovember 28, 1971 

Exhi bi + .JJ::'f 
3 -/3-&'5 
1-/8 J'So 

1 attended the Montana S\ate Highway hearing of November 18, 
1971 at the Groat ~'alls Civio "tenter, explaining the four (4) al­
ternatives on proposals Al. Cl, D and Dl and the approximkte oosts 
for each proposal for Ii n~w brid~e QOrOAe tho Mls~ouri LUver. Uue 
to the bkd oonditions of the pres~nt lOth Street North bridge, a 
new bridge should be oonstruoted as soon as possible. 

You should all be oomp1irnent~d very hi~hly for the way all 
the proposklc wore explaine~ ••• the .. dvantag"e, the problems, the 
approxim~to oosts, the funds available and the delay in the projeota 
from funds by aooeptln~ oertain proposals. Also by aooeptln~ a o~r­
tain proposal, the projeot oould begin a lot sooner th~ others with 
less cost. 

I must 8ay you were espeoially speoifio and honest without show­
in,!!; any partiality in explaining thl!! funds aV~llkbl" for all the n""", 
bridGe proposA.ls, Al - 6th Stroet over Squaw bla.nd at ItpproJCimv,t~1y 
,,6,00U,000 plue - C1 Ilt anproxir.lately ~Fi,OOO,OOO eRoh Mnd D1 
reph.oing tho presen loil Strel'lt North brldJ~e for II.pproximately 
~4,088,OOO. You e ain~d by aooepting thft D-l proponal, replaolnr, 
the pre~ent lOth ., reet;North bridg., now, this projeot oould start 
by the year 197~. YO~8tated tha~ probably Dl propo811.1 may be logi­
oal to OOD8ider at phiS time beoause of the laok of funds and the 
oost being approx ately ~2,OuO,OOO less to oonstruot th~ plan AI. 

1 must sa.y and proposals should not be oonsidor"d. You' 
more or lcss esori!)ed ~advQ.ntlilges in these two (2) proposals 
~nd 1 doubt f 1ny of thea will be aooeptod. The ~entiment shown 
by the peo 0 W!'lO w.Jrl'l ~!l". ..·..ll"d out these two (2) proposllh. I 
know uftet listening to th people that talked at the h~aring th~t 
the Al -16th Stroet North qUli.W 181~nd bridge prop08 ... l was favored 
e~en t~6u~h it would co ov~r ~6,OOO.OOO but, my reelin~ i8 we 
8nouln,n't let synputhYior 0 otlondisln &.floot the looation of the ne", 
brldr· Most of the peopl thllt talked, lived in the North Riverview 

.\.~ ~ area and did favor this 

\ a ,~.rl I appreOia.~, ur thorough explll.nation of the funda available 
, 0." ~lht IUld your rem.&rkll fi.1)out the D-l propoea.l replaoing the pr~8ent lOth 

l:JY'")ltt~:t!or~h bridge. 'You stated it would be more feui61e ... t thla" 
tffue~oo~u8~e oost would be ~pproxlmat.ly f4,Oee,OOo and the pro-

, jaot oould start by the year 1973. 
""'--

/ 
I / 



~ . . 

You mcntionod th&.t if ~ .. e aooftpt the Al - 6th Gtr(,!",t North Squ ... ." 
Is1M.nd prolJosnl at a oost of OVf'!r ~6,OUu,CIOO. thiB ph.n would no t II tHt 
until th~ y~kr 1975 and this proj~ot would use up all the fu~d. knd do­
lay future proj~otftin this area aB the 1st Av~nue ~orth bridGe, th~ 6th 
Str~~t s. ~. brldg~ and other proj~ota for a p~riod of prob~bly 10 yeurs. 

1 must kdvoo ... te ao~eptin;; pllUl u-l reph.o1ng tht' pr"Bf'lnt 10th Street 
I10rth bridr,o in orde r to hs.ve funldo 'oI.vdh.bl(9 for the ot.h"r projeots in 
~t'I ner.r futurt'. You oonvinced ITH' !lnr( many oth~ra who fA ttf'lndnd th., hear­
in~ and wilo didn't speak up, thllt t.heir preffJr~no" ie14.ued to ........ rd the D-l 
pbn. 1'nh plan would not in Qny WQy Qffeot the preu('nt lIet-up ttt l'hl111p. 
Petroleum, th" north road to Ha.vr4', r4ontana, ';he ~meltor Avenue intordeo­
tion to Black Ell.gIe ... nd North Rivj~rvie" area ~e8t. I admire ;rour plain 
talk Qnd the Wily. you ~xpres8ed thl' money savin?; and the "onderful job 
you are doing for the Stat ... of ldolltllna. 

I h!1vO lived In GreQt Falls tor the past 45 years and 1 WillS In­
yolv"d 1n 3~v~rttl oivio affQirs. I Iilm a 40 year retired employ.,!" ot the 
1:ontana POW4!r Company, the last 10 years as Great l'alla Asdatllnt !Jivi­
sian Superintendent. Also, dur1n~~ this period, I had the opportun1 ty to 
work with many of your fine employees here 1n GreQt FaUs. 

I a~a1n IIIdvooate aooe?t1nt'; the D-l pliin replaoin~ th" present 10th 
&treet ~orth bridge and aha' beoause of obstruotinp; leas property. 

Thank you for your well expldned oOBta and your lea.ninr, to proposal 
due to the funds available alia the delay lnvo1v~d in starting the 

othor d1fferent projeots. 
,-. 

Sino ".~ely your s, 

. , 
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PUBLIC NOTICE I 
fACTS YOU SHOULD KNOW· 
ABOUT THE 10TH ST. BRIDGII 

I 

C05T--
1")l'P-I NE I It will (ost more !W to repair the 10th St. Stili ·11"~ Ib,' -

Bridge than to repair it! ~% 6~J; 'j 

1. Utilities must be moved. I 
2. City sewer Une must be moved. 
3. Complete removal of bridge structure. 

I Necessary uwder new codes, 

4. Improvements of areas intersecting at North ani 
South end of 15th St. Bridge. 

TI M'" ~. H Repairs on the 10th St. Bridge could begin an~ t 
!ii - • be completed in a relatively short time. An., 

new bridge construction has been estimated at. 
~ to 10 years. 3~ 

P R 9 O~' ~ tIP1fY It has been publicly stated thet th.1 
ill, ~; t :l\ II ~. d • repair of the 10th St. Bridge will in t 

no way detract from funds for 0,. ~ 
interfere with any future bridgell 
construction. 

f' DA" ~'rI G ~ R' The .15th St. Bridge needs repair. Pres-I 
t fit ¥ . "~t - ent plans are for closure of one side 

for this repair which will limit traffic

1 to one lane North and one lone South. 
If these lanes were closed by an occi­
dent, 011 North-South traffic would bel. 
stopped. 

Petitions are being circulated requesting the repair °1 
the 10th St. Bridge. If you haven't signed, please do 
so! Or sign thl;s coupon and mail to Box 2067, Grea 
Falls. 

This Ad 
Sponsored by 

i----------------------------------------------------------
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

I FAVOR THE 10TH STREET BRIDGE REPAIR 

: Name ............................................•........ 
I • 
I 
I 

: Address ................................................. . 
I 

"DON'T GIVE UP THE BRIDGE" 
ORGANIZATION 
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Bridge re-deeking urged 

We believe that we must speak out on the 
issue of the 10th Street brjdge. 

It hus become apparent to us thait the 
mayor and the city commission are ig­
noring the majority wishes of the people 
of Great Falls, and rejecting basic com­
mon sense in their hard-nosed refusal to 
repair and r~open the 10th Street bridge. 

In doing so, the commission has rejected 

I not only the wishes of the people, but also 
. the advice and recommendations of (I) 
: the county commissioners; (2) the 
Federal Highway Administration; and (3) 
the Montana Highway Department. It has, 
for all practical purposes, abandoned the 
community . areas and business concerns 
that have traditionally depended on the 
access provided by the 10th Street bridge. 
And it has abandoned its responsibility to 
use federal-aid funds and existing 
municipal facilities to the best advantage 
of the people of Great Falls. 

The so-called "Squaw Island alternative" 
bridge - favored by the commission -- is 
really no alternative at all to that part of 
the city that needs immediate access to 
the 10th Street bridge. 

benefits (if there are any) of building the 
Squaw Island bridge, we must reject the 
notion that the new bridge is a common -
sense alternative to re-decking. 

We strongly urge the commission to I 

reconsider its pOSition, and that the Policy 
Coordinating .. Committee move the re­
decking of the 10th Street bridge up in 
their list of priorities. 

Visionary, pie-in-the-sky construction: 
projects may be interesting things for the . 
commission to toy with, but we elected 
them to meet the immediate and real 
needs of the people of Great Falls in the 
mOst practical and economical manner 
possible. If they cannot, then the next 
construction project ought to be the 
building of a new city commission. 

REP. HELEN O'CONNELL, Dis!. '34 
REP. DUANE McFADDEN, Dis!. 39 

First. the new bridge could not be 
completed for 8-10 years. Second, the cost 
(including inflationary increases over the 
course of construction) of a new bridge I 

I versus the cost of re-decking the 10th 
I Street bridge is certainly no attractive· 

alternative. Third, when you throw in the 
fact that the benefits of repairing the 10th 
Street bridge would be immediate clUd 
tangible, versus the still undetermined 

i 
; I 
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Engineer reviews i' 
. bridg~~ii~i~?~;,,;~C" 

Tribune Capitol Bureau . chairman. the plannlrig board-
HELENA - Further action chairman. Beckert of the 

on Great Falls' Tenth Street highway department. and the 
Bridge depends on recommen. division engineer of the 
dations of two local highway Federal Highway Admlnlstra­
committees, according to the tion. ' 
state highway engineering In tracing the history of the 
chief. Jack Beckert. ,,', ,,'Tenth Street Bridge con· 

The state is not authorized to troversy, Beckert recalls that 
proceed without the recom- the twO local committees first 
mendations of the Great Falls recommended replacing the 
Technical Advisory Committee decking; but after public 
and the Policy Coordinating hearings the technical com­
Committee, says Beckert. mittee would no longer en-

Beckert says the highway dorse the project. "This Is 
, department is awaiting a when the highway department 

recommendation of the tech- quit work on the project, 
nical committee on whether to ' because we weren't authorized 
patch or redeck the controver- to proceed." says Beckert. 
sial bridge. That recommen. "We might have been able to 
dation must then go to the bull our way through, but we 
policy committee. weren't about to try to fight the 

The next meeting of the local Interests. So we just 
technical committee is set for stopped. Now qui te a few 
10 :30 Thursday at the Civic people are a little bit unhappy 
Center. Beckert says he about that bridge being closed. 
doesn't know if a recommen- - .. And we had to rebuild It or 
dation will corne at that meet· close it." :: .. ' , . 
ing. . Beckert says the bridge 

Cltv Commissioner Don Os- supports-the piers and 
trem said in a statement arches - are "okay." 
Thursdav that he suspects the But care samplings taken 
state is keeping the bridge last fall after the bridge was 
closed in order to "force the closed Indicate" a very ad­
multimillion-dollar redeck vanced stage of disintegration 
project. .. , In portions of the deck. says 

He said the city commission Beckert. 
wants the bridge reopened "as The state of the railings can 
a two-lane rePaired-not cons- be determined by v\sual Ins­
tructed-structure," pectlon, he says. "Look at the 

','I hope it can be reopened rallinJU; and cantemplat~ what 
tomorrow," said 'Ostrem. would happen to you If you 

The two local highway com- were involved in a minor 
mittees were created several cal1\slon on the bridge. There's 
years ago by formal no railing that would hold you 
agreement between the state, on the deck. You might not fall 
city, county, and City-County through the deck, but unless 
Planning Board, The technical you can swim you might be in 
committee is composed trouble." 
primarily of technical people, Beckert says that there is a 
including the city engineer, little question as to whether 
the public works director, the the petitionS presented to the 
city traffic engmeer, the high- technical committee Tuesday 
way department's planning were in support of redecklng 
bureau chief and Great Fal\!\ or patching; but he believes 
division engineer, and the. that "most Of the petitioners 
Federal Highway Administra- were signing for what they 
tion's planning engineer. thought was a patch job." 
Others include representatives Beckert said he doesn't think 
of the railroads, the City- the argument Is over whether 
County Health Department, to redeck to two or four lanes, 
and the area engineer at because a four-lane deck would 
Malmstrom AFB. A citizens cost only 20 to 25 per cent more 
advisory committee which is than two lanes. 
supposedly representative of Beckert says the highway 
the community meets with the department is "very con· 
committee at times. . ' ,cerned about traffic in Great 

The policy committee', which FaUs." And the main concern 
runs the transportation plan- ,right now Is to reach 
ning process of the Great Falls agreement on the First Avenue 

;" ,.",., n"G .. tI n' th.. North Brldsre so that money is 
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. :T ~nth, Stree~.Hridge i 
.. ;r~pla~~~e~!:;.plaD-::'::JI 
.'>to·::;he,'(llltlineclhere ·1 

I:: . • ~ Pl~~ C~llingf~; cOl1istni~tio~ 'of anew fo~~-;ane brid~~ ~~ I 
the current supporting structures of the Tenth Street Bridge 
win receive airing at a Great Falls meeting Thursday. 
. James T. Sullivan, division engineer for the Montana 
Department of Highways, said the plan will be presented to the 

. Technical Advisory Committee at 10 a.m. in the Commission 
chambers in the Civic Center. .' .' ":., ;. 

;, He discussed the new plan and the meeting in commenting 
on federal action designating the Great Falls structure as one 
of 61 in the western section of the nation. as obsolete and 
approved for replacement. The designation was announced in 

• an Associated Press report. '" . 
:'" Sullivan said investigation has proved 'that the arches and 
. supjlortSfrUclure for fli~fenth StreetBrid'ge areitcgotid con: . 

.. i.htlOl1. T~erilellfIo't'-an""esWnatei:l$2;27i;OO()Ts 

'~~lfi~eral government pays 75 per cent of' the-:s~ for 1 
" replacement of such a structure but will contribute nothing 
; toward approaches. The earlier proposed Squaw Island bridg~ 

would have required expensive approaches. .. 
Sullivan s<'J -'ustruction could be under way in a minimum 

of 1.5 years if various agencies from the local planning bodies 
to ther Montana Highway Commission approve the plans aiter 
appropriate hearings. . /) /) '.;r 6 

'/ atd. k, ~{J/l.,{j .. / 
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Exhibit ~ 5 

GREAT 
FALLS AREA 
CHAMBER OF COMMEPa 
P.o. BOX 2127 
926 CENTRAL AVENUE 
GREAT FALLS, MONTANA 59403 
(~06) 761-4434 

March 7, 1985 

To: House Appropriations Committee 

From: Roger W. Young, President 

Subject: 10TH STREET BRIDGE HB 850 (PISTORlA) 

3- J3 .. 26 
H8 g5() 

The Great Falls Area Chamber of Commerce supports legislation introduced 
by Rep. Paul Pistoria (HB 850) to appropriate $1.5 million in state 
gasoline taxes for use in constructing a new bridge over the Missouri 
River at lOth Street North in Great Falls. 

This bridge is very important to Great Falls and the surrounding area. 
It is currently in very bad physical condition; (it has the '.'Iorst sufficiency 
rating of any urban bridge in the state). Unless it is replaced or rebuilt 
soon it will face possible closure. The resultant hardship would be 
significant. The nearby 15th Street Bridge's approaches and feeder 
streets cannot handle the additional traffic safely or efficiently. 

Replacement of the bridge has been estimated to cost $4.5 million. The 
Montana Department of Highways has, however, allocated only $3 million 
and has asked the local community to come up with a $l.S million local 
match. This requirement for a local match is unprecedented. It establishes 
a new precedent which should be viewed as a threat to every other city and 
county in the state. If they can requi re a match of Great Fall s, they mus t 
require it of others too. Great Falls and Cascade County will have a 
difficult, if not impossible. time coming up with the match required; nobody 
has $1.5 million just lying around these days. 

Supplemental funding made possible 
taxes adopted in the 1983 session, 
to be an appropriate expenditure. 
consideration. 

cc: Cascade County Delegation 

by the 5¢ federal and state gasoline 
according to Rep. Pistoria, appear 
Please give HB 850 your favorable 
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The Montana Highway Commission 
turned a deaf ear on an argument pre· 
sented to it recently by a delegation 
consisting of the Great Falls Area 
Chamber of Commerce, the City of 
Great Falls. and Cascade County, which 
argued that the 10th Street North bridge 
should be rebuilt, and its entire cost 
paid for by Federal bridge replacement 
funds. 

Hiqhwav Commissioner Milan Foster 
(Long CoNstruction, i3illings) insisted 
that the Highway Department has only 
$3 million available to devote to the $4.5 
million project and he insisted that 
sg.Q1e matching n;JH1;iimangemM is 
necessary. or else theondge could be 
croj3ed. -

( 
;. Foster challenged the Great Falls 
BUSiness comrnu' wHich deoeMs 

tne on ge, to develop so 
earlS to a for I • 
I n Ite ,,' 1''''s~In~-!r~!'"''''I'~s, 

sal nl USloeSS is WI a to contri· 
fu!je cash tor the project, or-To Fielp 

,=:"_- -~ 

Regional Resource Centers Favored 

The Great Falls Area Chamber of 
Commerce Board of Directors voted 
unanimously recently to support a re­
commendation of the Montana Depart­
ment of Social and Rehabilitation Ser­
vices to have the Legislature authorize 
and fund the development of regional 

We are pleased to announce the 
Great Falls Office Products and 
Computer Expo will be held March 13 
and 14, 1985 at the Heritage Inn. 
According to the show's promoters, 
International Trade Shows, this will be a , 

: "selling" trade show-a malor show-

C
i case of goods and services relating to 

1e business or office environment. A 

This company recently held a very 
successful show at the Billings Ramada 
Inn. .>.,'". ;,,:;',"'" J,' ,:' , l 

•.. For more information If you're Inter-; 
ested In being an exhibitor call 
, f-8oo-347-9755 Ext. 10. '. 

resource centers as a model for pro­
viding community based services for 
Montana's currently institutionalized 
population. • 

The Chamber said Great Falls has 
had extensive experience in such group 
home environments and day care 
facilities to accommodate the develop­
mentally disabled. The Easter Seal 
Adult Training Center in Great Falls is 
"a pioneer with Cl great record of 
achievement and accomplishment in 
this field". 

The Legislature should locate the 
first of Such regional resource centers 
in Great Falls. The Chamber argues "the 
community is of suffiCient size to ac­
commodate this facility and has the 
necessary ancillary medical and pro­
fessional services so important to 
quality care". 

The Chamber encouraged the North­
ern Rocky Mountain Easter Seal Society 
headquartered in Gr€iat Falls, to initiate 
a coordinated approach with other local 
agencies looking toward the develop­
ment of a regional resource center in 
Grp.::It F.::III" 

, 
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HB 850 

GREAT FALLS CITY-COUNTY PLANNING BOARD 

sERvnJc ::'HE COU:1TY OF CASCADE A.VD THE CITY OF CREAT FALLS, ,IvJOllTANA 

February 15, 1985 

Mr. Paul Pistoria, Rep. 
Cascade County 
Capito 1 Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Paul: 

This letter and the enclosure are provided concerning funding to rehabilitate 
the 10th Street North Bridge. 

Since you were not able to attend the Great Falls/Cascade County presentation 
to the Montana Highway Commission on January 31, 1985, we have enclosed for 
you a copy of the prepared statement as presented. This statement may 
contain some information which is of use to you. 

We would like to thank you for your continued interest in, and support for, 
funding the Bridge rehabilitation. If our staff can be of any assistance 
to you concerning House Bill 850, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

(.·~.l;;t., ~/liCPY'?7J'J'( 
A~ 7/ l/John Mooney , 

Director 

JM/j 

Enc 1: 

cc: Pat Ryan, County Commissioner 

.~R::,\T "A~L.S. ·~.)~IT;:.\ , 0 gOX ~021 S~403 (406) 727-5831 
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CITY OF GREAT FALLS/CASCADE COUNTY PRESENTATION 

TO THE MONTANA STATE HIGHWAY COMtlISSION 
ON FUNDING FOR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE 

10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE 
January 31, 1985 

THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING US TO ADDRESS THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE ISSUE 

TODAY. 

IT IS WITH DEEP CONCERN THAT CASCADE COUNTY AND THE CITY OF GREAT FALLS 

JOINTLY ADDRESS THE COMMISSION. A NUMBER OF ISSUES HAVE DEVELOPED RECENTLY 

REGARDING THE PROPOSED RECONSTRUCTION OF THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE AND THE 

FEDERAL BRIDGE REPLACEMENT AND REHABILITATION PROGRAM (BRR) FUNDS PROPOSED 

FOR THE 10TH STREET BRIDGE PROJECT. OUR INITIAL COMMENTS WILL BE PRESENTED 

FROM A PREPARED STATEMENT. AT THE END OF THE STATEMENT, EACH OF THE HIGHWAY 

COMHISSIONERS WILL BE PROVIDED A PRINTED COPY OF THE STATEMENT. 

IT IS OUR UNDERSTANDING THE COMHISSION QUESTIONS THE EQUITABI UTY OF 

PROVIDING BRR FUNDS TO GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY IN VIEW OF THE LEVEL OF 

HIGHHAY FUNDS PROVIDED IN RECENT YEARS. WE ALSO UNDERSTAND THE COMMISSION 

QUESTIONS THE NEED FUR THE 10TH STREgT BRIDGE IN VIEW OF ITS PROXIMITY TO THE 

15TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE. 

WE HEREHITH PROVIDE A RESPONSE TO THOSE QUESTIONS AND RESERVATIONS AND 

PRESENT THE FULLOWING ISSUES AND CONCERNS. 

\~E REQUEST THAT THE COMrlISSION CONSIDER THESE RESPONSES AND CONCERNS 

WHILE IT MAKES DECISIONS ON THE EXPENDITURE OF BRR FUNDS ON THE FEDERAL-AID 

URBAN SYSTEM, AND THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE PROJECT IN PARTICULAR. 

FROM OUR PERSPECTIVE, THE FIVE I~LLOWING ITEMS PRESENT MAJOR ISSUES TO 

BE CONSIDERED. 

1) WE QUESTION \lliETHER THE INTENT OF THE BRR PROGRAM IS BEING SATIS FI ED, 

THAT IS, THE WORST BRIDGES \iIITH THE Lo\~EST SUFFICIENCY RATINGS 
\ 

RECEIVING THE HIGHEST PRIORITY; 
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PRESENTATION TO HIGHWAY COMMISSION 

2) WE QUESTION THE REQUIREMENT FOR A LOCAL MATCH TO OFFSET THE SHORTFALL 

OF BRR FUNDS APPARENTLY AVAILABLE FUR THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE; 

3) WE ARE CONCERNED \HTH THE IMPACTS OF CLOSING THE 10TH STREET NORTH 

BRIDGE; 

4) WE QUESTION THE APPROPRIATENESS OF DENYING FUNDS TO GREAT FALLS AND 

CASCADE COUNTY BECAUSE OF TIfE LEVEL OF FUNDING RECEIVED IN PAST YEARS 

FOR HIGHWAY AND BRIDGE PROJECTS IN THE CITY AND COUNTY; AND 

5) WE QUESTION THE WORKABILITY OF THE BRR FUND DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM. 

REGARDING THE FIRST ISSUE, BRR PROGRAM INTENT, THE CONGRESS OF THE 

UNITED STATES HAS RECOGNIZED THAT THE NATION HAS BEEN UNABLE TO KEEP ABREAST 

OF HIGm~AY AND BRIDGE NEEDS AND THUS INCREASED THE FEDERAL TAX ON GASOLHIE 

PURCHASES BY 5'1 PER GALLON IN ORDER TO RAISE ADDITIONAL FUNDS FUR THE MO ST 

DEFICIENT HIGHWAYS AND BRIDGES IN THE NATION. THE 110NTANA STATE LEGISLATURE 

RECOGNIZED THE STATES' HIGH\~AY AND BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION NEEDS AS lJELL HITH THE 

PASSAGE OF A STATE GAS TAX INCREASE. 

IT IS OUR POSITION THAT THE INTENT OF CONGRESS \~AS THAT THOSE WORST 

BRIDGES \HT:-I THE LOI~EST SUFFICIENCY RATING SHOULD BE ADDRESSED FIRST. THE 

DEPARTMENT OF HIGH\~AYS' METHOD FOR DISTRIBUTING THE $50 MILLION IN BRR FUNDS 

AVAILABLE TO THE STATE OVER THE NEXT SEVERAL YEARS IS AT QUESTION AS IT THI.rARTS 

THE BASIC INTENT OF THE BRR PROGRAM. IT IS FELT THE FUNDS SHOULD HAVE BEEN 

ALLOCATED DIRECTLY TO THOSE BRIDGES nTH THE LOWEST SUFFICIENCY RATING, 

REGARDLESS OF SYSTEM DESIGNATION AND REGARDLESS OF PAST EXPENDITURES IN ANY 

GIVEN AREA. \ 

FOLLOIHNG QUOTATIONS FROI1 THE CODE OF FEDERAL REGULATIONS CONTAINING TITLE 23 -

OUR POSITION CONCERNING THIS ISSUE IS SUPPORTED BY THE 



Page 3 

PRESENTATION TO THE HIGHWAY COMMISSION 

HIGHI/AYS AND CHAPTER 1 - FEDERAL HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION. 'iHTHIN TITLE 23, 

CHAPTER 1,THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS ARE QUOTED. 

§650.401 Purpose. 
"The purpose of this regula tion is to prescribe po licies and 
outline procedures for administering the Highway Bridge Replacement 
and Rehabilitation Program in accordance with 23 U.S.C. 144. 

§650.403 Defini tion of terms. 
" (b) Sufficiency rating. The numerical rating of a bridge based 
on its structural adequacy and safety, essentiality for public use, 
and its serviceabili ty and functional obsolescence." 

§650.409 Evaluation of bridge inventory. 
"(a) Sufficiency rating of bridges. • The sufficiency rating 
will be used as a basis for establishing eligibility and priority 
for replacemen t or rehabili ta tion of bridges; in general the lower 
the rating, the higher the priority." 

§650.411 Procedures for bridge replacement and rehabilitation 
projects. 
"(a) Consideration should be given to projects which will remove 
from service highway bridges mos t in danger of failure." 
"(b) (2) Funds apportioned to a S ta te shall be rnde ava Hable 
throughout each State on a fair and equitable basis." 

A KEY \lORD IN BOTH §650.409 AND §650.411 IS HILL. OUR INTERPRETATION OF 

I.HLL IS IN THE SM1E SENSE AS SHALL, (.[HICH IMPLIES A HANDATORY CONPLIANCE. IN 

THIS CONTEXT OUR POSITION IS THAT THE SUFFICIENCY RATING WILL BE USED AS A 

BASIS FOR ESTABLISHING ELIGIBILITY AND PRIORITY FOR REPLACENENT OR 

REHABILITATION OF BRIDGES IIIT:I THE L;)I.1ER RATED STRUCTURES llOST III DANGER OF 

FAILURE !3EING GIVEN THE HIGHEST PRIORITY. WE THINK TlIAT IT IS ALSO Ir1PORT;\NT TO 

tlOTS THAT Ho\lHERE IN THE FEDERAL REGULATIONS PROVIDING THE POLICIES AND 

PROCEDURES IS THERE ANY REFERENCE TO A DISTRIBUTION OF BRR FUND ON ANY BASIS 

OTllER THAN SUFFICIENCY RATING. 

\ 
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IT IS OUR UNDERSTANDING THE DEPAR'mENT OF HIGHWAYS HAS BEEN SPENDING YEARS 

DEVELOPING SUFFICIENCY RATINGS ON BRIDGES IN THE STATE. THIS PROGRAM IS 

REQUIRED BY THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AND IS INTENDED TO OBJECTIVELY ANALYZE AND 

QUANTIFY THE CONDITION OF ALL POTENTIAL BRIDGES AND OFFER A COMPARATIVE RANKING 

WITH OTHER BRIDGES IN THE STATE. 

DATA PROVIDED BY THE 110NTANA DEPARTI1ENT OF HIGHWAYS SHOWS THE 10TH STREET 

NORTH BRIDGE AS HAVING A SUFFICIENCY RATING OF 6.7 WHICH IS THE LO\lEST 

SUFFICIENCY RATING OF ALL URBAN SYSTEM BRIDGES IN THE STATE. ADDITIONALLY, IT 

RANKS AS HAVING THE FOURTH LOWEST SUFFICIENCY RATING OF ALL BRIDGES STATEWIDE 

REGARDLESS OF SYSTEM DESIGNATION. WHEN OTHER FACTORS ARE CONSIDERED SUCH AS 

LENGTH OF STRUCTURE, DECK AREA, AVERAGE DAILY TRAFFIC, AND PROJECT COST, THERE 

IS NO QUESTION THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE IS AMONG THE FEW MOST SIGNIFICANT 

OF tlONTAHA BRIDGES IN NEED OF REPAIR. THE ONLY OTHER BRIDGES IN'TI-IE ENTIRE 

STATE WHICH HAVE A SUFFICIENCY RATING LmJER THAN THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE 

RATING OF 6.7 ARE THE FOLLOWING: 

BRIDGE 

1) BN GRADE SEPARATION -
UHITEFISH 

2) REVAIS CREEK - 1-1T 200 
\-JEST OF DIXON 

3) MILLER CREEK - 14 MI. 
SE OF LIBBY ON US2 

SUFFICIENCY 
RATING 

4.0 

6.0 

6.6 

COST 

COST 

$2,000,000 

57,128 

62,432 

$2,119,560 

\ 
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PRESENTATION TO HIGHWAY COHMISSION 

WHEN CONSIDERING THE $50 MILLION AVAILABLE FOR THE BRR PROGRAM AND THAT 

THE TOTAL COMBINED COST OF THE THREE WORST BRIDGES IN THE STATE IS SLIGHTLY 

OVER $2 MILLION, LEAVING $48 MILLION REMAINING FOR THE OTHER BRIDGES, IT IS 

INCOMPREHENSIBLE TO US THAT THERE IS INADEQUATE FUNDING WITHIN THE REMAI~ING 

$48 MILLION TO HANDLE THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE REPAIR. COMPLETION OF THE 

10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE, WHICH IS ESTIMATED TO COST $4.5 MILLION, WOULD 

LEAVE $ 43.5 HILLION REMAINING FOR THE OTHER LOWEST SUFFICIENCY RATING 

STRUCTURES IN THE STATE. 

IN VIEW OF THE SUFFICIENCY RATINGS, IT IS QUESTIONED WHY THE FUNDS WERE 

FIRST DISTRIBUTED TO EACH HIGHWAY SYSTEM FOR SUBSEQUENT ALLOCATION TO VARIOUS 

PROJECTS ON THE SYSTEH, RATHER THAN TO ALLOCATE FUNDS DIRECTLY TO THOSE BRIDGES 

IHTH THE LOHEST SUFFICIENCY RATING. IT IS FURTHER QUESTIONED THAT IF THE 

DECISION \~AS MADE TO DISTRIBUTE THE FUNDS TO THE VARIOUS SYSTEMS, IlliY \~AS 

SQUARS FOOTAGE OF BRIDGE DECK OF DEFICIENT BRIDGES THE ONLY FACTOR USED? 

IT SEEr-IS OTHER FACTORS SUCH AS AVERAGE DAILY TRAFFIC, OR THE COLLECTIVE 

SUFFICIE~CY RATING OF THE VARIOUS STRUCTURES ON EACH SYSTEM SHOULD ALSO BE 

CONSIDERED. IT SEEMS THE ROAD USER IlliO IS PAYING THE HOTOR FUEL TA-XES IS 

BEI~G IGNORED AS THE AVERAGE DAILY TRAFFIC (ADT) ON THE 10TH STREET NORTH 

BRIDGE IS 1-1/2 TIMES THE COHBINED ADT OF ALL OF THE TOP 10 PROJECTS ON THE 

PRl:IARY SYSTEH. 

IN ACCORDANCE InTH THE INTENT OF TaE BRR PROGRAM, IT IS OUR CONTENTION 

THAT THE FUNUS SHOULD BE EXPENDED 1·1HERE THE NEED IS HORE IMMEDIATE, THAT IS, 

ON BRIDGES I11TH THE LOWEST SU FFICIENCY RATINGS. 
\ 
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REGARDING ITEM TWO, A LOCAL MATCH, THE REQUIREMENT THAT GREAT FALLS AND 

CASCADE COUNTY OFFICIALS COME FORTH WITH A LOCAL MATCH FOR BRR FUNDS PRESENTS 

A BASIC PHILOSOPHICAL CONFLICT. IT ALSO CONFLICTS WITH THE CODE OF FEDERAL 

REGULATIONS WHICH STATES "FUNDS APPORTIONED TO A STATE SHALL BE MADE AVAIlABLE 

THROUGHOUT EACH STATE ON A FAIR AND EQUITABLE BASIS". IT APPEARS 

DISCRHlINATORY, INEQUITABLE AND INCONSISTENT THAT GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE 

COUNTY ARE THE ONLY UNITS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT BEING MANDATED TO PROVIDE A 

LOCAL ~ATCH. PHILOSOPHICALLY, IF THERE IS A SHORTAGE OF BRR FUNDS STATEWIDE, 

THE ONLY EQUITABLE MANNER IN WH ICH TO REQUEST A LOCAL MATCH FOR PROJECTS IS FOR 

ALL GOVERNMENTAL UNITS IN THE STATE TO PROVIDE A MATCH ON THE SAME PERCENTAGE 

BASIS. THIS WOULD BE CONSISTENT IUTH THE FEDERAL REGULATIONS CITING A "FAIR AND 

EQUITABLE BASIS". IF THE INTENT OF THE DEPARTMENT OF HIGHI-lAYS IS TO ESTABL ISH A 

PRECEDENT FOR REQUIRING LOCAL MATCH FUNDS FOR FEDERAL-AID DOLLARS, THEN A 

STATEWIDE POLICY SHOULD BE PURSUED AND A PIECEHEAL, DISCRlilINATORY APPROACH 

SHOULD riOT BE ATTEMPTZD. 

IT IS FELT THAT THE FUNDING DISTRIBUTION METHOD TO FEDERAL-AID SYSTE:IS 

IS RESPONSIBLE FOR CREATING A SHORTFALL OF FUNDS FOR THE URBAd SYSTEt1, THUS 

DELIBERATELY CAUSING A REQUIREMENT FOR A LOCAL l1ATCH FROM GREAT FALLS AND 

CASCADE COUNTY. IT DOESN'T APPEAR EQUITABLE THAT GR EAT FALLS AND CASCADE 

COUNTY BE REQUIRED TO AUGHENT THE SHORTFALL IN ORDER TO BE ELIGIBLE 

TO RECEIVE THE BRR FUNDS AVAILABLE FOR THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE. HIGHI-lAY 

REPRESENTATIVES HAVE STATED THE 10TH STREET NORTH PROJECT \ULL NOT BE BUILT 

UNLESS A LOCAL C1ATCH IS PROVIDED. THIS APPEARS TO BE BORDERING ON INTUlIDATION 
\ 
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AND COERCION. WE FEEL GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY ARE INTENDED TO BE THE 

VICTIMS OF AN ARBITRARY AND DISCRIMINATORY DISTRIBUTION FORMULA. 

THE MONTANA DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS HAS REFERENCED FOUR EXAMPLES WHERE OTHER 

COMMUNITIES AND COUNTIES HAVE PROVIDED LOCAL MATCH FUNDS FOR CONSTRUCTION 

PROJECTS. NONE OF THESE EXAMPLES INVOLVE BRR FUNDS. IT IS OUR UNDERSTANDING 

THAT THREE OF THESE AREAS, OF THEIR OWN VOLITION, INITIATED A LOCAL FUNDING 

MATCH IN ORDER TO EXPEDITE THEIR PROJECTS illiICH WERE TO BE CONSTRUCTED ANY\~AY. 

WE FEEL AN IMPORTANT DISTINCTION MUST BE MADE. FROM ALL INFORMATION WE HAVE 

BEEN ABLE TO OBTAIN, THE OTHER LOCALITIES PROVIDING A MATCH HAVE INITIATED SUCH 

PROPOSALS THEMSELVES. THEY HAVE NOT BEEN ISSUED A UNILATERAL EDICT BY HIGHWAY 

REPRESENTATIVES TO PROVIDE LOCAL FUNDING BE FORE A PROJECT WAS ALLOWED. 

ALSO, THE LOCAL FUNDING UHTIATORS WERE PRIl1ARILY PROPERTY OWNERS AND 

DEVELOPERS mlO mmED LAND OR BUSINESSES ADJACENT TO THE ROADWAY TO BE 

nlPROVED AND THEY ImULD RECEIVE IMMEDB.TE AND DIRECT PERSONAL BENEFIT FROM THE 

PROJECT. MOST OF THE MATCH FUNDS WERE RAISED FROM SELF-IMPOSED TAXES THROUGH 

SPECIAL IMPROVEHENT DISTRICTS OR FROH OUTRIGHT CONTRIBUTIONS BY ADJACENT 

PROPERTY O\mERS IlliO WOULD DIRECTLY BENEFIT. THE FOURTH EXAMPLE INVOLVED A 

COUNTY \.JHICH PROVIDED $160,000 FOR A PAVEMENT PROJECT TO INCREASE THE 

ASPHAL r DEPTH IN ORDER TO REDUCE FUTURE MAINTENANCE COSTS ON THE ROADWAY. THE 

MONTANA DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS WAS COHMITTED TO PROVIDE THE SECONDARY FUNDS 

EVEN IF THE COUNTY HADN'T PROVIDED A LOCAL MATCH. LIKEiHSE, THE COUNTY WOULD 

HAVE PURSUED THE PAVE~IENT PROJECT IHTH $160,000 EVEN IF STATE SECONDARY FUNDS 

WEREN'T PROVIDED. 

\ 
REGARDING THE THIRD ITEM, THE U1PACT OF CLOSURE OF THE 10TH STREET NORTH 

BRIDGE, IT IS FELT THAT ~W RATIONAL DECISIOn ON THE PROVISION OR NON-PROVISION 
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OF BRR FUNDS FOR THE BRIDGE CAN BE HADE WITHOUT FIRST UNDERSTANDING THE 

IMPACTS OF CLOSING IT. WE FEEL DECISIONS ON THE BRIDGE SHOULD BE BASED ON THE 

MOST COMPLETE AND ACCURATE INFORHATION AVAILABLE BECAUSE OF THE POTENTIAL 

CONSEQUENCES OF A CLOSED BRIDGE. Dllli TO THE DETERIORATED DECK OF THE 65 YEAR 

OLD BRIDGE, IT COULD BE CLOSED AT ANY TIME. ONE CAN PROPERLY ASSUME THAT THE 

CLOSURE WOULD ADVERSELY IMPACT TRAFI~C PATTERNS AND CIRCULATION IN THE AREA, 

PARTICULARLY AT THE SIGNALIZED INTERSECTIONS AT EACH END OF THE 15TH STREET 

NORTH BRIDGE. THE 11,900 ADT ON THE: 10TH STREET BRIDGE MATCHES THE 11,000 ADT 

ON THE 15TH STREET BRIDGE. NEARLY DOUBLING THE DAILY TRAFFIC VOLUMES ON THE 

BRIDGE, COUPLED 'HTH THE HIGH PERCENTAGE OF LEFT TURN MOVEMENTS AT THE 

SIGNALIZED INTERSECTIONS AT BOTH ENDS OF THE BRIDGE WOULD RESULT IN TRAFFIC 

LEVEL OF SERVICE "E" WHICH WOULD BE INOPERABLE. 

'\ 

IT IS OUR UNDERSTANDING THAT A DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS "IN-HOUSE" STUDY 

WHICH I'[AS UNDER\~AY COULD HAVE DISCLOSED OR DETERMINED THE IMPACTS OF CLOSING THE 

BRIDGE. THE STUDY WAS NEVER COMPLETED. IF A DECISION IS MADE WITHOUT THE 

BENEFIT OF THE STUDY AND \HTHOUT FULLY UNDERSTANDING THE RAMIFICATIONS OF 

CLOSING THE BRIDGE, WE QUESTION THE WISDOM OF SUCH ACTION. 

REGARDING ITEM FOUR, OTHER FUNDING UTILIZED FOR GREAT FALLS, ON SEVERAL 

OCCASIONS, REPRESENTATIVES OF THE DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS HAVE COMMENTED ON THE 

AHOUtlTS OF FUNDING THE GREAT FALLS AH.EA HAS RECEIVED IN RECENT YEARS FOR 

HIGHWAY AND BRIDGE PROJECTS. IT APPI~ARS THAT SOME FEEL THE GREAT FALLS AREA HAS 

RECEIVED MORE THAN ITS SHARE OF FUNDS. AN ISSUE I'[ORTHY OF CONSIDERATION IS 

THAT THE GREAT FALLS AREA IS LOCATED AT THE CONFLUENCE OF TUO MAJOR RIVERS. 

MISSOURI RIVER CROSSINGS ARE TYPICALLY OVER 1,000 FEET LONG WH ICH HAS R~UIRED 

COSTLY PROJECTS. CONSIDERING THE NllHBER OF RIVER CROSSINGS IN GREAT FALLS ~ 
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AND THAT THREE FEDERAL-AID URBAN SYSTEM BRIDGES WERE INITIALLY CONSTRUCTED 

IN ABOUT 1920, THUS REACHING THE END OF THEIR DESIGN LIFE AT ABOUT THE SAI-1E 

TIME, THERE OBVIOUSLY HAS BEEN A SUBSTANTIAL NEED FOR PAST FUNDING IN THE 

GREAT FALLS AREA. 

ADDITIONALLY, FOR I1ANY YEARS THE GREAT FALLS AREA HAS BEEN COMMENDED BY 

DEPARTI1ENT OF HIGHWAYS PERSONNEL FOR ESTABLISHING PROJECT PRIORITIES AND 

REI1AINING COMMITTED TO THOSE PRIORITIES. THE RESULT OF THIS COMMITMENT HAS BEEN 

THE ABILITY TO PROCEED WITH SEVERAL CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS AND TO RECEIVE SPECIAL 

FEDERAL-AID PROGRAM FUNDS, INCLUDING BRR FUNDS, AND URBAN SYSTEM fUNDS BEYOND 

GREAT FALLS' AND CASCADE COUNTY'S ANNUAL ALLOCATIONS. IT DOESN'T APPEAR 

APPROPRIATE THAT i-IE NOW BE PENALIZED OR DENIED RECEIPT OF ADDITIONAL fUNDS 

BECAUSE OF OUR COt-HUTMENT TO PROJECT PRIORITIES, BECAUSE PROJECTS WERE READY 

FOR CONSTRUCTION AND BECAUSE OF THE LEVEL OF FUNDS RECEIVED IN THE ?AST. 

REGARDING THE FIFTH ISSUE, WORKABILITY OF THE BRR fUND DISTRIBUTION 

PROGRMl, \.;rE OFFER THE FOLLOIHNG. 

THROUGHOUT OUR DIALOGUE WITH THE MDOH ON FUNDING FOR THE BRIDGE, WE HAVE 

BEEN INFOR!1ED THAT THE BASIS FOR DISTRIBUTING BRR FUNDS IS SQUARE FOOTAGE OF 

DECK AREA ON THE VARIOUS SYSTEMS. WE HAVE BEEN ADVISED THAT APPROXWATELY 6% 

OF mE SQUARE roOTAGE OF DEFICIt:NT BRIDGES IS ON THE URBAN SYST~H. APPLYING 

THIS PERCENTAGE TO THE AVAILABLE $50 NILLION BRR fUNDS RESULTS IN $3 ,lILLION 

BEING AVAILABLE FOlt ALL URBAN SYST81 BRIDGES. 

I~E !lAVE BEEN F1JRTHER ADVISED BY THE MDOH THAT THE SIX URBAN SYSTEM 

BRIDGE PROJECTS IN THE STATE WILL COLLECTIVELY COST $6 MILLION. OF THESE SIX 

PROJECTS, THE 10TH STREET NORTH PROJECT WILL COST ABOUT $4.5 MILLION ANt> THE 

OTHER FIVE URBAN PROJECTS (ImICH, INCIDENTALLY, HAVE SUFFICIENCY RATINGS 
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RANGING FROM 16.6 TO 47) WILL COLLECTIVELY COST $1.5 MILLION. 

THIS RAISES A QUESTION ON THE ~IDOH'S ABILITY, UNDER THEIR DISTRIBUTION 

PROGRAM, TO MAKE FUNDS AVAILABLE TO SYSTEMS ON THE BASIS OF DECK AREA. IF, 

AS THE MDOH INSISTS, THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE WILL NOT BE BUILT UNLESS A 

LOCAL :-lATCH IS PROVIDED, THEN IT IS OBVIOUS NOT ALL OF THE $3 MILLION 'JILL BE 

SPENT BECAUSE THE TOTAL COST OF THE FIVE REMAINING URBAN BRIDGE PROJECTS IS 

ONLY $1.5 MILLION, OR 50% OF THE $3 MILLION AVAILABLE TO THE URBAN SYSTEM. 

IT APPEARS TO US THAT IF THE MDOH IS GOING TO REMAIN COMMITTED TO THEIR 

DECK AREA DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM, THEN THE RESULTS WILL BE AN Um/ORKABLE 

SITUATION. THE URBAN SYSTEM WILL NOT GET 6% OF BRR FUNDING, BUT IJILL RECEIVE 

LESS THAN 3%. THEREFORE, \.[E MUST ASK: IS THE FORI1ULA TOO RIGID AND 

INFLEXIBLE? IS THE FORI1ULA FAIR? IS THE FORHULA EVEN WORKABLE? 

\/E SUBHIT TO THE COt-HnSSION THAT OVER THE COURSE OF T1:1£, IT WILL NOT BE 

POSSIBLE TO HlPLEMENT THE PROGRAI1, AS INTENDED. 

GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY HAVE DILIGENTLY WORKED WITHIN THE 

ESTABLISHED GUIDELINES AND POLICIES OF THE 110NTANA DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS TO 

COMPLETE MAJOR HIGHWAY AND BRIDGE PROJECTS IN OUR AREA. THE RESULTS HAVE BEEN 

BENEFICIAL TO OUR COMHUNITY AND HE ARE VERY THANKFUL FOR FUNDS \JHICH HAVE BEEN 

EXPENDED AND FOR PROJECTS \MICH HAVE BEEN CONSTRUCTED. 

IT IS UNDER THIS ESTABLISHED \.JORKING RELATIONSHIP THAT \.[E HAVE CONTINUED TO 

PURSUE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE PROJECT. IT IS 

DISHEARTENING TO LEARN THAT THE GAI1E RULES HAVE NOW BEEN UNILATERALLY CHANGED 

Il~ SUCH A DISCRIMINATORY MANNER AND THAT GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY ARE 

" 
THE ONLY PLAYERS REQUIRED TO PROVIDE LOCAL FUNDS. THE DEPARTMENT OF 
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HIGHWAYS HAS FABRICATED AN ARBITRARY SYSTEM OF RULES WHICH ELIMINATED THE 10TH 

STREET BRIDGE AT THE BEGINNING. 

WE FEEL THAT INEQUITABLE AND UNIQUE CIRCUMSTANCES HAVE BEEN CREATED FROM 

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS POLICY AND PROGRAM DECISIONS WHICH PLACE AN UNREASONABLE 

DIRECT BURDEN ON GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY. 

WE SINCRELY BELIEVE THAT BRR FUNDING IS EXTRAORDINARY SPECIAL FUNDING TO 

BE CONCENTRATED ON FIXING THE WORST BRIDGES FIRST. THE USAGE OF BRR FUNDS 

SHOULD BE UTILIZED ON THE ,-mRST BRIDGES REGARDLESS OF FUNDS PREVIOUSLY EXPE NDED 

IN AN AREA. THIS POSITION IS SUPPORTED BY OUR QUOTATIONS FROM TITLE 23, 

CHAPTER L. BRR FUNDS ARE SIMPLY TO BE USED FUR THE WORST BRIDGES FIRST. THESE 

FUNDS ARE NOT INTENDED TO BE EVENLY DISTRIBUTED TO FINANCIAL DISTRICTS OR 

OTHER GEOGRAPHIC OR POLITICAL AREAS, AS BRIDGE NEEDS AND COSTS ARE NOT GOVERNED 

BY GEOGRAPHIC OR POLITICAL BOUNDARIES. \.fE HAVE STRONG CONVICTIONS THAT OUR 

POINT OF VIEW IS RATIONAL, SOUND AND IN KEEPING WITH THE INTENT OF THE BRR 

FUNDING PROGRAH. 

GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE COUNTY '-lILL PURSUE NECESSARY FURTHER ACTION TO 

SETTLE TIllS DIFFERENCE. SUCH ACTIONS COULD DELAY PROPER DISTRIBUTION OF BRR 

FUNDS AND I:1PLEMENTATION OF OTHER PROJECTS. 

ALTHOUGH WE REALIZE THAT BURDENS AND SACRIFICES NEED TO BE SHOULDERED 

BY ALL DURING THESE TIMES OF LDIITED FUNDING roR HIGlilJAY AND BRIDGE 

CONSTRUCTION, \.J'E DON'T FEEL IT IS EQUITABLE THAT GREAT FALLS AND CASCADE 

COUNTY ARBITRARILY BE THRUST INTO A POSITION OF HAVING TO INVOLUNTARILY PROVIDE 

tlATCH FUNDS IN ORDER TO RECEIVE BRR FUNDS WHEN NO OTHER COMMUNITIES ARE 

REQUIRED TO DO SO. 
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WE TRUST THAT THE HIGHWAY COMMISSION WILL CONSIDER OUR PERSPECTIVE WITH 

AN OPEN ATTITUDE AND DETERMINE THAT LOCAL FUNDING \HLL NOT BE NECESSARY 

TO REHABILITATE THE 10TH STREET NORTH BRIDGE. THANK YOU. 

\ 
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HOUSE BILL 850 
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Thank you for allowing representatives of the Great Falls/Cascade County 

delegation to address House Bill 850 today. 

There are thousands of bridges in Montana, with many of these bridges nCM 

approaching 50, 60 or 70 years of age which is causing many of them to be in 

very poor condi tion. In recogni tion of de teriora ting bridges in Mon tana and 

nationally, the Federal Goverrunent has provided funding for the Bridge 

Rehabili ta tion and Replacement (BRR) program. Under this program, ove r the 

next several years, the State of Montana is expected to have availabile 50 

million dollars to replace or rehabilitate those qualifying bridges. 

Under the Federal regulations providing for the Bridge Rehabilitation and 

Replacement (BRR) program, the Federal Goverrunent prescribes policies and 

procedures for admi nis tering the BRR program and requires tha t a brid ge 

inventory be conducted which establishes a sufficiency rating of all bridges. 

Under the federally required bridge inventory and sufficiency ratings program, 

over 1,000 bridges in the State of Montana wete evaluated during a lengthy, 

expensive process which consumed many man-months and thousands of dollars. 

The 10th Street North Bridge after due evaluation, has been provided a 

sufficiency rating of 6.7, which is the lowest sufficiency rating of all 

urban highway system bridges in the State. Additionally, the 10th Street 

North Bridge ranks as having the 4th lowes t sufficiency ra ting of all 

bridges s ta tewide rega rd1ess of highway sys tem des igna tion. The cos t of 

those three bridge projects in the State which have a sufficiency rating 

lower than 6.7 collectively total slightly over $2 million. When considering 

the 50 million dollars available for the BRR program and that the total 
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combined cost of the three worst bridges in the State is slightly over 

$2 million, this leaves $48 million in Bridge Rehabili ta tion and Replacement 

funds for the other worst bridges in the State. The 10th Street North Bridge 

project is estimated to cost $4.5 million. If the projects on the four worst 

bridges are comple ted (including 10th Street) $43.5 million will be rema ining 

in the Federal program to work on other badly needed bridges. 

At this time, we would like to emphasize that we are specifically discussing 

Federal Bridge Rehabili ta tion and R<eplacemen t Funds wh ich a re being made 

avilable to the S ta te of Mon tana specifically for replacement or rehabil ita tion 

of bridges. We are not talking about Interstate, Primary, Secondary, Urban 

or other various types of Federal h:i.ghway funds. 

The 10th Street North Bridge which \lIas constructed in 1920 is now 65 years old 

and as the low sufficiency rating indicates, is in very poor condi tion and 

faces the real possibili ty of closure a t any time due to the de teriora ted 

condition of the bridge deck. In fa.ct, the Bridge was previously closed 

to traffic for several months in the early 1970' s due to the deck condi tion. 

The 10th Street North Bridge has an average daily traffic volume of 11,900 

and closure of this link in the transportation network would have an adverse 

effect not only upon the citizens of Great Falls and Cascade County, but on 

other citizens in the State. 

Dialogue has been exchanged for years be tween Grea t Falls and Cascade Coun ty 

officials and the I10ntana Deparbnent of Highways concerning the utiliza tion 

of BRR funding to rehabilitate the bridge. Recent cost estimates have 

indicated that it would cost approximately $4.5 million to reconstruct the 

bridge. Since the bridge has the fourth lowest sufficiency rating of all 

bridges in the State, Great Falls andl Cascade County officials are of the 
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position that rehabilitation should be totally funded with BRR ftnlds, which 

is the in tent of the Federal program. 

The Department of Highways has developed its own internally devised method 

to distribute BRR funds which is not founded upon any Federal requirements. 

The Department of Highways has advised local officials that in the Department 

of Highways' subjective judgement, it only wants to provide $3 million towards 

the $4.5 million project and it is up to local officials to find $1.5 million 

as a local match to allow the project to proceed and to be eligible to receive 

$3 million in BRR funds for the project. 

HB850, if passed, will provide for Department of Highways' funding of the 

total cost of rehabilitation of the 10th Street North Bridge. At first, 

HB850 may appear to be special interest legislation intended merely to benefit 

Great Falls and Cascade County. However, HB850 represents a more basic 

underlying philosophy which is of direct concern, and applicable, to all units 

of local government in the State of Montana. Due to the arbitrary, 

discriminatory and selective method which the Department of Highways has 

chosen to distribute BRR funds, the situation which Great Falls and Cascade 

County now faces will, unless checked, probably happen in many other cities 

or counties within the State. i-lould you, as a legislator, want a city council 

or a county commission within your district to be told by the Department of 

Highways that although there is a badly needed, well justified project, the 

Department of Highways in its subjective judgement process will not fully fund 

a needed project? If the Department of Highways is allowed to ma intain its 

present position regarding the 10th Street North Bridge, it would seem to be 

a very reasonable assumption that the Department will take such action in 

other ci ties or coun ties in the S ta teo 
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Let's a look at how the Department of Highways' policy and attitude, if not 

countered by HB850 could affect other legislative districts and local units 

of government in the State of Montana. 

Example 1 

In Legislative District 16 in the Harlem/Blaine County area, the 

bridge over Battle Creek on the North Fork of the I1ilk River east of Chinook 

on U.S. 2, has a sufficiency rating of 23.6 The Department of Highways has 

estimated the cost for this project at about $430,000. Although this project 

is on U.S. 2, would the Blaine Coun.ty Commissioners feel it appropriate for 

the Department of Highways to advise: that the project would not be done unless 

1/3 of the cost, or approximately $145,000 was paid for by Blaine County? 

Example 2 

In Legislative District 39 in the Bozeman/Gallatin County area, there is a 

bridge over the Burlington Northern 'which has a sufficiency rating of 21.6 

and is estimated to cost about $470,000. Would it be appropr ia te fo r the 

Department of Highways to require a 1/3 or $157,000 match from Gallatin County 

before the project is allowed to proceed? 

Example 3 

In Legislative Districts 8 and 3 in Flathead County, two bridges have been 

identified as in need of repair or rE!placement. The bridge over the Flathead 

River on the east edge of Kalispell on Montana 35 has a sufficiency rating of 

23.6 and is estimted to cost approximately $3 million. The bridge over the 

BN Rail separation north of Whitefish has a sufficiency rating of 4.0 and 

is estimated to cost $2 million. Again, following through with the Department 

of Highways' attitude, would the Flathead County Commissioners want to be faced 

with a Department of Highways' requirement to match these two projects with 
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$1.7 million in order to allow the projects to proceed? 

Example 4 

In Legislative District 88 in the Billings/Yellowstone County area, the bridge 

over the Yellowstone River southwest of Laurel on u.s. 212 has a sufficiency 

rating of 23.6. The estimated cost of this project is approximately $1.2 

million. Would the Yellows tone Coun ty Commissioners want to be faced wi th 

matching this project wi th approxima tely $400,000 before the Department of 

Highways would expend bridge replacement and rehabili tation funds? 

Example 5 

In Legislative District 11 in the Fairview and Richland County area, the 

bridge over the Yellowstone River southeast of Sidney on Hontana 23 has a 

sufficiency rating \.;rhich qualifies the bridge for Bridge Rehabilitation 

and Replacement funds. This project is estimated to cost approximately $2.6 

million. Would the Richland County Commissioners want to be forced to provide 

approxima tely $900,000 in rna tching funds for the project in order to expend 

the Federal Bridge Rehabili tation and Replacement funds for this project? 

There are numerous other bridges in the State which have a low enough 

sufficiency rating to qualify for usage of Bridge Rehabilitation and 

Replacement funds. Nearly every one of the Legislators present has such 

a project in your district and in the Town, City or County in which you reside. 

Does it appear reasonable and fair that the Deparbnent of Highways can 

indisc rimina tely and a rbi trarily tell any uni t of local gove rumen t tha t 

although the project qualifies under the Federal program, and there is adequate 

justification and funding to totally pay for the project, that a local match 

will be required before the project is allowed to proceed? 
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On January 31, 1985, a City of Great Falls and Cascade County delegation 

attended the Montana Highway Commission meeting to discuss BRR funding for the 

10th Street North Bridge. I believe Rep. Pistoria has provided to each of the 

Committee members a copy of that lengthy presentation which was presented 

to the Highway Commission. Our major concerns as presented, in part included: 

1) We ques tion the basic equi tabili ty or fairness of the entire issue. 

The Department of Highways has taken it upon itself to selectively 

determine that only one locality is required to provide a match for 

BRR funds, whereas other localities have not been required to 

provide a rna tch. If this is successful, other locali ties may be 

required to provide a match at the same or a different rate. 

This match requirement is E!specially disturbing in view of the 

situation that if the four worst bridge projects in the State are 

completed, there remains $Li,3.5 million in the BRR program for other 

projects. 

2) We question if the Department of Highways was complying wi th the 

intent of the Federally funded BRR program wherein it is not funding 

or proceeding ,-lith the worst bridges first. It is our position 

tha t the Deparbnent of HighOlays should u tHize the ava Hable 

resources on an eq ui tab Ie lILa tch ba s is throughou t the S ta te and 

proceed with the reconstruction or rehabilitation of the worst 

bridges firs t. 

3) It is our position that the Deparbnent of Highways' determination 

to require a local match in the case of the 10th Street North Bridge 

in Great Falls and Cascade County is arbitrary and discriminatory 
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action which should not be placed upon local government. The 

Department should be required to expend available funds on 

the mos t needed projects, on an equi table, uniform and consistent 

basis for all projects within the State. 

For the above reasons, we encourage your support of House Bill 850. 
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GREAT 
FALlS AREA 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
P.O. BOX 2127 
926 CENTRAL AVENUE 
GREAT FAllS, MONTANA 59403 
(406) 761·4434 

March 7, 1985 

To: House Appropriations Committee 

From: Roger W. Young, President 

f>l-h;b;+ I:J ID 
3 -/3 -~5 

H686c 

Subject: 10TH STREET BRIDGE HB 850 (PISTORlA) 

The Great Falls Area Chamber of Commerce supports legislation introduced 
by Rep. Paul Pistoria (HB 850) to appropriate $1.5 million in state 
gasoline taxes for use in constructing a new bridge over the Missouri 
River at 10th Street North in Great Falls. 

This bridge is very important to Great Falls and the surrounding area. 
It is currently in very bad physical condition; (it has the \'lOrst sufficiency 
rating of any urban bridge in the state). Unless it is replaced or rebuilt 
soon it will face possible closure. The resultant hardship would be 
significant. The nearby 15th Street Bridge's approaches and feeder 
streets cannot handle the additional traffic safely or efficiently. 

Replacement of the bridqe has been estimated to cost $4.5 million. The 
Montana Department of H~qhways has, however. allocated only $3 million 
and has asked the local community to come up with a $1.5 million local 
match. This requirement for a local match is unprecedented. It establishes 
a nevi precedent which should be viewed as a threat to every other city and 
county in the state. If they can require a match of Great Falls, they must 
reouire it of others too. Great Falls and Cascade County will have a 
difficult, if not impossible, time coming up with the match required; nobody 
has Sl.5 million just lying arouT)d these d~ys. 

Supplemental funding made possible 
taxes adopted in the 1983 session, 
to be an appropriate expenditure. 
consideration. 

cc: Cascade County Delegation 

by the 5¢ federal and state gasoline 
according to Rep. Pistoria. appear 
Please give HB 850 your favorable 
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The University of r-1ontana Biological Station (UMBS), located at Yellow 

Bay on Flathead Lake, was established in 1896 to provide a pristine field 
setting for study of the natural sciences. In recent years the Biological 
Station has expanded into a year-round research facility, in large part due 
to the construction of a modern freshwater laboratory funded by a gift from 
a private foundation. 

.5+ttr\~OV! 

The UMBS is now a first class teaching and research facility in the field 
of fresh water biology. The Leland Schoonover Freshwater Laboratory is the 
best of its kind in the Northwest and has produced world-class research of 
benefit to the Flathead Basin as well as to the whole state of Montana. The 
big need now is for the scientific personnel to operate the facility at 
capacity to complete existing projects and to attrac~ grant income into the 
state. 

Specifically, u~rns needs increases of scientific, administrative, .and 
clerical support along with some new equipment - a research microscope - to 
sustain and improve the already high quality of its services and research. 
The request breaks down as follows: 

Scientist, administration, 
clerical and graduate students 

Equipment 

FY 85-86 

112,600 

74,000 

Total 

FY 86-87 Biennium 

112,600 225,200 

-0-

299,200 

Education: UMBS conducts an 8-week academic session for 50-80 students 
each summer. Graduate students conduct research year-round at the Station. 

~ese~rch: 1) Private and federal grants and contracts have allowed UMBS 
to contribute major scientific advancements in limnology (aquatic biology) 
and related fields as well as provide research data for resource management 
agencies to help develop policies that will protect the valuable water resources 
of the Flathead Basin. 

2) UMBS monitors water quality in the Flathead Basin under 
an interagency agreement coordinated by the Flathead Basin Commission. 

3) Research results are used by federal, state and local 
agencies. In the last 5 years UMBS has done cooperative research for: USFS, 
EPA, Park Service, USGS, Office of Water Research & Technology, Federal 
Highway Administration, Dept. of Fish, ~Vildlife & Parks, Dept. of State 
Lands, Dept. of Health & Environmental Sciences, Dept. of Natural Resources 
& Conservation, Flathead Co., Lake Co., and Montana Power Company as well 
as private concerns. 

tommunit¥_~erv~ce: Research results are presented to local government 
and civic organizations to promote understanding of pollution and its effects 
on the ecology of the Flathead Basin. UMBS houses a fire truck and provides 
volunteer fire protect.ion for the cornmuni ty. 



Summary of Biological Station Fundin9 Request, Page 2 

Economic~rtance of the Biological Station and its Activities to Montana 

1. The Flathead Basin EnvironmE!ntal Impact Study placed a value of 
$107 million annually on Flathead Lake from recreation and preservation 
values. The study concluded the public would suffer a $97 million loss if 
Flathead waters were degraded beyond acceptable water quality standards. 
UMBS's work provides the knowledge required in making wise decisions cou­
cerning management of this unique an~ important resource for the people of 
Montana. 

2. UMBS land and facilities are valued at over $50 million, 90% of 
which was obtained without state funding. 

3. In the last biennium UMBS generated more than $85,000 to be returned 
to the state general fund in the form of overhead on its many grants and 
contracts. 

4. For every $1 of state suppor1t (lights, heat, salaries), UMBS generates 
$3 from other sources: grants and contracts. 

5. There are currently 16 employees at UMBS - only 4.5 are paid from 
state funds. 

We who live in the Flathead VallE!y are proud of the UMB Station, and we 
think that the University budget request is reasonable and modest when we think 
of the return that we can expect from our investment. 

For more information, write or call 
Friends of UMBS at Yellow Bay, Inc. 
Box 126, Polson, MT 59860 
Telephone No. 883-5871 



Honorable Ben Thoft, Chairman 
Long Range Planning Sub-Committee 
House Appropriations Committee 
House of Representatives 
Montana State Capitol, Helena, Montana 

Exh~bi+ ~ 11.-
3-/3-[15 

fiB 936 

The Friends of (the University of Montana Biological Station at) 
Yellow Bay, Inc., strongly urge legislative support for House 
Bill 930. 

In view of proposed budget reductions for the University system, 
it seems to us imperative that funds to adequately staff this 
Station be provided. The Biological Station provides very vital 
University, scientific and community services to the Flathead Basin. 

Lake County, Flathead County and the Flathead Basin Commission 
Monitoring Program rely upon the excellence, expertise and state of 
the art methodologies of the Biological Station research capability. 
But we are asking for more than the station staff can provide--the 
output limit of the present staff has been reached. 

Flathead Lake is in trouble and the Biological Station is a vital 
part of our effort to protect it. 

March 13, 1985 
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LAKE COUNTY, MONTANA 
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COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

DON CORRIGAN 
Polson 

HAROLD FITZNER 
SI. Ignatius 

MIKE W. HUTCHIN 
Polson 

TREASURER 
MARJORIE D. KNAUS 

CLERK AND RECORDER 
ETHEL M. HARDING 

ASSESSOR 

SHERIFF AND CORONER 
GLENN FRAME 

CLERK OF COURT 
KATHERINE E. PEDERSEN 

SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
GLENNADENE FERRELL 

COUNTY ATTORNEY 
JOHN FREDERICK 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 

CHARLES C. MEYER 
Ronan 

WILL TIDDY POLSON, MONTANA 59860 COUNTY SURVEYOR 

March 12, 1985 

Representative Bob Thoft, Chairman 
House Committee on Long Range Building & Planning 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Mt. 59620 

Re: House Bill 930 

Dear Chairman Thoft: 

The Board of Lake County Commissioners strongly urges your support of the above bill 
to appropriate additional needed funding to the Yellow Bay Biological Station. The 
Station is a valuable asset to our county because of the excellent research they have 
done to determine the water quality problems on Flathead Lake and its tributaries. 
The staff at the Station have taken the time and effort to explain these results to 
local officials and the general public in a manner that we can understand and now can 
do something about. Their work is not only of local importance but has great signifi­
cance to the state. For example, a recent study indicates that the public would suffer 
a $97 million loss if the Flathead waters are degraded. This possibility would have a 
devastating effect on our local economy but would also seriously affect the tourism 
economy of the state, not to mention our pride in our natural heritage. 

The Station provides many other benefits which include: an educational facility in 
a field setting for students from throughout the state and nation; a research capacity 
to consult on water quality issues throughout the state; a return of J dollars from 
other sources for each dollar of state support; internationally recognized state 
of the art research; and local input into the economy from salaries and purchased 
goods and services. 

In summary, the Station provides an invaluable community service. Our concern is that 
if it is not adequately funded, the focus on local problems and coordination with 
local officials to resolve these problems will by necessity be severely restricted. 
On a broader scale, the Station is a model example of ' excellence in education', and 
is a source of pride for all of Montana. It has earned and deserves solid funding. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 
Board of Lake County Commissioners 

~4d~\ 
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March 12, 1985 

The Honorable John Mercer 
House of Representatives 
State of Montana 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Representative Mercer: 

Port Polson Area 
Chamber of Commerce 

P.O. Box 677 

Polson, Montana 59860 

(406) 883-5969 

The Polson Chamber of Commerce is pleased to note your sponsorship of House Bill 
930 which provides financial support to the University of Montana Biological Station 
at Yellow Bay on Flathead Lake. 

The recent reports from the Station and the Flathead Basin Commission document 
the fact that Flathead Lake is showing signs of deterioration from a number of 
sources of nutrients. The Station plays a vital role in monitoring the status of the 
lake, as well as the entire Flathead drainage system. The lake and its supporting 
systems playa vital role in the economy of this region, as well as influencing the life 
style of its residents. Flathead Lake serves as a tourist attraction for thousands of 
visitors each year and is a resource for the entire state that can never be replaced. 

We feel it is crutial for the station to be supported financially at a level that 
guarantees the role it plays in monitoring the fresh water in Flathead Valley. 

We support your bill enthusiastically and urge a "do pass" recommendation from all 
parties concerned. 

Sincerely yours, 

AL ?uti<1 
Dick Wollin, President 
Polson Chamber of Commerce 

DW/lj 

The Port City On Beautiful Flathead Lake 
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AGENCY PROGRAM 

Planning for University Hall, Mathematics, 
Health and Physical Education and Life 
Sciences facilities, UM 

Exha'bif I:J IS 
3 -/d· 25 

March 11, 1985 

OTHER 
APPROPRIATED 

FUNDS 

$200,000 -

Appropriations shown in the other appropriated funds column for planning at the 
University of Montana may utilize funds other than the General Fund. 

~. (-
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Dear Mr. Tveit: 

As you know the citizens of the City of Di"on have long 
had a wish to become the home of the Montana Law Enforcement 
Academy and today we could not overstate our wholehearted 
desire to welcome the MLEA to Di"on. 

We are offering one of the most majestic buildings in the 
State of Montana. along with the beautiful campus of Western 
Montana College. the only unit in the university system 
which has proven its desire to serve the academy. 

As Mayor of the City of Dillon. I strongly urge you to consider 
our sincere desire of the MLEA move to Dillon. 

3 ~/3·85 

fie 568 
Op~ 

Wl~ 
----f';'nayor 

Mr. Larry Tveit. Senator 
Long Range Planning Committee 
Legislature of the State of Montana 
Helena. MT. 59601 
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COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 619 

WHEREAS. the City Council of. the City of Dillon met in regular 

session on February 6. 1985 and offered the City's complete cooperation 

to the officials of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy: and 

WHEREAS. it is considered that it would be in the best interest 

of the City of Dillon if said Law Enforc:ement Academy was located 

in Dillon: 

THEREFORE. be it resolved by the Council of the City of Dillon. 

Montana: That the Mayor is hereby authorized and empowered to 

welcome and support the Montana t,..aw Enforcement Academy and 

its officials in that agency's considerat:ion to move to Dillon. 

Montana. 

ATTEST: 

7!,..g~Lrl>A>-~ 
CITY CLERK /' 

STATE OF MONTANA 
County of Beaverhead ss. 
CITY OF DILLON 

I. ROBERT G. DWYER, City Clerk ()f the City of Dillon. Montana. 

hereby certify that the above is a true copy of a Resolution unanimously 

adopted by the Council of the City of Dillon at a meeting held on the 

_6:::.-__ day 0 f _-..:..F...:e:.::b:..:..r..;:u:..::8:.;..r ..... V _____ .. 19 _8::...5=-_ 
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BEAVERHEAD 

~ountf C;ommissioners 

February 28, 1985 

Representative Bob Thoft 
Chairman 

Dil1on, Montana 

Long Range Building Committee 

Dear Bob: 

The Beaverhead County Board of Commissioners would like to 
lend our support to the location of the Law Enforcement Academy 
at Western Montana College in Dillon. 

We feel the facilities being proposed would accommodate the 
school at a great savings to the State's taxpayers, while at the 
same time providing the desired univeristy/college surroundings. 

One feature of the Dillon plan is to renovate the old 
Barrett Hospital building to provide needed administrative 
facilities. We feel the funding for these improvements could be 
paid for out of proceeds from an Industrial Revenue Bond which 
our Board would gladly sponsor. It is our understanding that the 
State of Montana would reimburBo our cOl1nt-y for theso outlays at 
the appropriate times, possibly throu'jil <.l. rental agreement. 

In addition to the physical plant being offered, this 
community is proud of the quality of lifestyle that can be 
offered to those who live and work here. We are sure the choice 
of Western, for the location of the Academy, would provide both 
the complex and atmosphere needed to stimUlate success in this 
undertaking. 

Very Truly Yours and With Best Personal Regards, 

JOhn~:~ Chairman 
ReaVterhead County 
Board of Commissioners 

JE/pk 
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j ... BARRETT MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 

January 10, 1985 

To Whom This May Concern: 

1260 South Atlantic 
Dmon.~ont8n8 59725 

406·683·2324 

Re: Disposition of Old Hospital Building and Site 

At a special meeting of the Board of Directors of Barrett Memorial Hospital 
in Dillon, Montana on January 10, 1985, discussion was held regarding a 
proposal for trade of the old hospital building and site to the Montana Law 
Enforcement Academy. The acquisition of the site by the Academy is not deemed 
to be detrimental to our medical facility. 

The Board moved, seconded, and passed a motion that they would be willing to 
accept a trade for land adjacent to the hospital of like value (approximately 
1 acre) in return for the site and structure of the old hospital building. 

Respectfully, 

~
.., 

0" tn;t;?;1h, ~~~-
n K. Shaffne~(;frman 

Board of Directors 

DS/ jm 
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THE OLD BARRETT HOSPITAL 

The old Barrett Hospital was built in HI22 for the community of Dillon. 
Montana. and is located diagonally across the street from the Western 
Montana College. The structure has fOUir floors. including the attic. and 
totals 17.604 square feet of usable spacs!. 

A comment by A. A. van Teylingen 
Facilities Planning Consultant 
The Montana University System 
Helena 

" ... the building's shell and structure are in a 
remarkable state of prE!servation. There is 
no evidence of movement and the brickwork 
is almost as good - in general - as the day 
it was laid. The interior. however. has not 
fared so well. Since it has not been in use 
for several years and hos been open to any­
one who happens by. thl~ finishes have det­
eriorated rather badly. Many windows are 
broken. doors removed. plumbing fixtures 
torn down. etc. And. of course. litter is 
to be found everywhere ... " 

from a letter dated Oct:. 24. 1980 

Firms who have studied the bui Iding: 

Don L. Batt A.I.A. 
0309 2nd Street 
Lewiston. Idaho 83501 

Stan Reifel Associates 
Arlee. Montana 

James R. McDonald Architects PC 
Box 8163 
Missoula. Montana 59E107 
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February 4. 1985 
To: Butch Opsahl 

Economic Development Director 
City Hall 
Dillon. Montana 

Dear Butch. 

As you've probably heard. a Mr. James Whaley from Helena was here 
to look over the old Barrett Hospital Facility. I went along to assist 
them. I'd have to say I believed Mr. Whaley had his mind made up against 
using the building before we were inside. 

And when his comments came out in the press. I was more sure than 
ever that his mind had been made up in advance of his visit. 

I'd I ike you to know that he spent no more than 45 minutes. if that. 
inside the building. It was very dark and we had to use a flashlight. 
He made only 3 measurements and took little time to look at anything. 

Having been in the construction business. I really have to question 
his conclusions. He disputes other architects who have spent considerably 
more time and effort determining what it would cost to remodel that 
building. 

Sincerely. 

Jack Wheekly 
Hospital Maintenance· 

/ ;J !/./ ld.,~/q j""'cfl" [/ / r J 
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ESTERN MONTANA COLLEGE OF THE MONTANA UNIVERSITY SYSTEM 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIOENT 

February 22, 1985 

TO: Whom It May Concern 

FROM: Bob Thomas, President 
Western Montana College 

RE: WMC Service to Law Enforcement Academy 

Mr. Bill Lannan of the Commissioner's Office of the Montana 
University System has shared with me the letter of February 5, 
1985, from Ted Huber, Criminal Justice Programs Manager. Mr. 
Huber's letter outlines the capabilities and services provided by 
Montana State University in cooperation with the current Law En­
forcement Academy program. 

Mr. Butch Opsahl, Director of the Beaverhead Chamber of Commerce, 
has requested that WMC address its capabilities of serving the 
Law Enforcement Academy in the communi ty' s bid to move that 
program to Dillon. Western Montana College is pleased to 
coopera te in these community efforts, and is supportive of the 
proposal to accommodate the Academy in Dillon. The College does 
want to make clear to all parties, however, that the concern to 
place the Academy in Dillon should not be construed as vital to 
the health or future of WHC. 

In a general comment regarding its capabilities, it would be 
ridiculous to assert that WMC can complement the Academy with the 
same level of resources available at MSU. Size and breadth of 
programs in comparing the two institutions logically points to 
the greater capabilities of the larger institution. 

On the other hand, there are many of the services outlined by Mr. 
Huber which are readily available on the Dillon campus. Further­
more, the possible relocation of the Academy does not preclude a 
continuing relationship and applied expertise from the more 
specialized resources at Bozeman. 

Wi th this preface, permi t me to address point by point those 
services listed by Mr. Huber which are currently provided by MSU, 
and the corresponding capabilities at WMC. 

1. Film and Television capabilities, though certainly not as 
extensive as at MSU, are nevertheless available at Dillon. 
The audio-visual educational program includes cameras, moni­
tors, photographic darkrooms (3), and instruction in the 
utilization of these technologies. 

_________________________________________________________ DILLON------



WMC is not on the cutting edge of satellite transmission 
training developments,·but as a member of the Montana Univer­
sity System is likely to develop participation in such aca­
demic outreach when the resource development matures. 

2. WMC offers introductory courses in sociology and graduate 
courses in behavioral science. WMC does not currently offer 
specific programs in criminology.or corrections. The insti­
tution does offer a more general two-year program in human 
resource management. 

3. Emergency medical training is a standard offering at WMC in 
coordination with the College's sports medicine emphasis. 
Furthermore, the community has an· outstanding, modern capa­
bility in equipment and training of emergency medical 'ser­
vices. The Dillon college does not have a program in 
nursing or WAMI-related training-.--

4. The WMC library would certainly be available to the Academy. 
It's specific relevance would have to be determined and 
developed. 

5. WMC does not maintain a firing range. The capability for 
developing a small indoor range exists within the basement of 
the Physical Education Complex. The more logical solution 
for the Academy, regardless of location, appears to be in the 
new construction of a specialized facility. 

6. Food Service is readily available on the Dillon campus, 
both in the College cafeteria and at the campus snack bar. 
Flexible plans for meal tickets at the cafeteria can easily 
be developed. 

7. Radio Engineering is not currently taught or available at 
WMC. 

8. Health and Physical Education facilities are available to 
be shared, with appropriate enrollments or fee payments, by 
trainees from the Academy. Current facilities include two 
full-sized gyms, racquetball courts, weight-training room, 
exercise-dance areas, showers and lockers, and staffed train­
ing/therapy areas. 

9. Extension programs are offered by WMC as with all units of 
the Montana University System. It is probably logical for 
MSU, given its programs in criminology and corrections, not 
to relinquish this role for peace officers. 

10. Speech communications is regularly taught at WMC by qualified 
faculty. 

11. Engineering expertise is not within the scope of WMC's 
programs. 



.i" • 

12. General services available at WMC, as at MSU, include arts 
and photo capabilities~ reproduction equipment, campus 
stores, WATS (in-state). line, and a fully equipped learning 
resource center (library, microcomputer laboratory, audio- ~ 
visual) • 

In addition to the above, WMC has the capability of isolating and 
pledging fifty (50) rooms in :Lts residence halls, and possibly up 
to 25 more. Parking is abunda.nt on and around the campus. 

Should the economic factors point to the advantages of the Academy 
relocating in Dillon, the specific services available might be 
greatly enriched by developing arrangements whereby Academy 
trainees are formally enrolled with. the College simultaneously 
with their training program. Such cooperation would not only give 
the potential peace officer the formal genesis of an academic 
degree program, but the social/cultural invitation to participate 
fully in theater, entertainment, intramural and concert programs 
during their stay in the community. 

As a small campus and community, the added human resources would 
be welcomed and, I believe, mutually enriching. 

xc: Butch Opsahl 
Dan Shively 
Terry Cypher 
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DILLON 
MOXTAXA 

Nestled beneath towering Rocky Mountain peaks, the 
City of Dillon has since 1893 provided a picturesque 
setting for Western Montana College. 

Originating as an early-day railroad camp, Dillon now 
serves a population of 6,000, a rapidly-expanding business 
section catering to student needs, and an envied location which 
offers an unparalleled variety of all-season attractions for the out-
door sportsman. The historic mining camps of Bannack and Virginia City, as well as 
Yellowstone Park, are within short drives from the campus, while the majestic won­
derland of Glacier Park is easily accessible for weekend visits. 

THE CAMPUS 
v."" ........ ,,'-...... and personalized education has, over an 88-year era, evolved as a dis­

. t trademark of Western Montana College. Rapport between students, staff 
townspeople reflects the famed hospitality of the Old West, providing an 

.t ...... 'ne>nh • ., .. D unique to the collegiate experience. 

compact 34-acre campus houses 16 major structures including the more 
built Library, Science, and Physical Education complexes-all 

functionally situated to assure easy access. 

The college enrolls a relatively small student body of approximately 1,000 
..... students, which permits a low student-faculty ratio and promotes the highly­

Vl ... UUI.l .. O:;· ... teaching concept. Spacious classrooms framed by towering 
pines, snowcapped peaks and the inspirational serenity of alpine splendor are 

attracting increasing numbers of scholars to Western Montana College's newest 
'campus adjunct, the Birch Creek Outdoor Education Center, sited in the scenic 
Pioneer Mountains 23 miles northwest of Dillon. 

----__ ....... I.' _-----
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ATHLETICS 

Western's Bulldogs and Lady Bulldogs are perennial championship contenders in 
Frontier Conference arenas . 

. 's intercollegiate programs span football, basketball, track and 
.. oc:thr.n through their membership in the Frontier circuit and 
hc:.t,r,rt 12 of the National Association of Intercollegiate Ath-

coeds compete in basketball, track and volleyball as 
of the Frontier Conference and the Northwest Col­

's Sports Association. 

A major attraction for the vast cross-section of Western's stu­
dent body is the extensive Intramurals Program, ranging from 

basketball to billiards and football to fishing. 

Afternoon, evening and weekend activities lure 
equal representation from guys and gals for an all­
season array of fun and games, indoors and out. 
Athletes and non-athletes alike converge for these 
low-key competitions where the single require­
ment is "Enjoy!" 

---___ .e ••• Ie. _-----
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STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS 
a ACTIVITIES 
Extra-curricular activities 
provide a total college ex­
perience and Western's 
campus organizations 
and special offerings re­
ceive high marks from 
students themselves. 
Service clubs and campus 
organizations annually direct 
wide-ranging projects involving both college and community. 

And, for off-campus jaunts, the Dillon area is unsurpassed in recreational opportuni­
ties. Nearby mountains, lakes and streams are nationally-noted for their fishing and 
hunting. Equal enticements abound for skiers, backpackers and snowmobilers in 
the vast, primitive reaches of Beaverhead County-truly a paradise for the outdoor 
sports fan~ 

R.O.T.e. 
and management training are key facets of the Reserve 

Training Corps program. Basic courses require no military 
........ ""'1" ...... L'Y\1". However, young people interested in U.S. Army ca­

may be eligible for ROTC scholarships which include full tui­
textbooks, lab fees and up to $1,000 for each year the scholar­
is in effect. Advanced courses prepare college-trained officers 

the Army, National Guard and Army Reserve. 



------ ••• * .•• ------
STUDBHT SZRVlCBS 
Orientation and Counseling 
ease the transition from high 
school to college under the guid­
ance of professionals skilled in 
the resolution of both academic 
and personal goals. 

On-Campus Entertainment 
occupies an around-the-calen­
dar spotlight, beamed by a full­
time director and his nine-member 
student program council. Attractions incllude rnl'1r.c,rrc 

dances, lectures, social functions, educational pro­
grams and special events staged by student groups. 
Supplementing those features are college musical and 
dramatic productions, along with performing artists 
secured under community auspices. 

Housing-Over 300 rooms are available in the modern 
resident hall complex which includes three men's 
dorms, the women's hall, and an honors unit for sen­
iors and graduate students. Head residents with their 
undergraduate resident assistants help to insure a 
friendly, at-home atmosphere in each hall. Married . 
may choose one- or two-bedroom units in the apartment com-· 
plex, adjoining the dorms. 

Placement, the bottom line of college careers, receives concen­
trated emphasis at Western where, year in and year out, graduates 
advance to rewarding positions in a variety of professional fields. Others, 
undergraduate preparation, may elect to pursue further skills in graduate school pro­
grams of medicine, law, dentistry or veterinary medicine. 

-----_ I.' it ••• _ .. ----
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.... ".r,e".""rt-·ve collegians with limited resources are discover­

new routes to higher education via lucrative avenues of 
aids. Over 60% of Western's student body receive 

'<:ociiet::.nra through varied programs including work-study, 
and loans. Substantial scholarships at all class levels 

by WMC's Foundation, Booster Club, Century 
.. Club and private donors. A student's financial 

"package" is determined by what the fam­
can contribute, measured against total 

. Invariably, students with proven needs 
demonstrated academic credentials can 

college ambitions with the help of one 

into the Western family is simplified and straight-

New students file application forms together with offi­
cial high school transcripts, American College Testing 
(ACT) or Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) scores, and a 
standard housing form. 

Transfer students submit application forms, transcripts 
from each college previously attended, and the housing 
form. Inquiries can be directed to the Office of Admissions, 
which will assist in resolving any special problems. 

-----__ e •• 1t ..... _-----
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BACHBLOR DBGREBS 
Through an ever-broadening range of degree offerings, Western Montana College is opening new avenues to­
ward career opportunities for young people who will discover the special magic of "A Western Experience in 

Education." 

For those who have yet to establish educational and occupational goals, WMC will provide basic programs­
including two-year associate degrees-as foundations for future specialization in the students' chosen areas. 

Secondary Education: 
The Bachelor of Science degree in Secondary Education qualifies graduates for teaching careers in Art, 
Music, Business, Industrial Arts, Mathematics, Biological Science, Physics, General Science, English, His­
tory and Social Science, Chemistry, Reading and Library, and Health and Physical Education with concen­

trations in Sports Medicine or Athletic Coaching. 

Elementary Education: 
A specialized, comprehensive program prepares graduates for teaching in elementary fields ranging from 
kindergarten through eighth grades with concentrations offered in Reading, Library Science and Rural Edu­

cation. 

Natural Heritage: 
This unique WMC program affords a challenging opportunity to combine a traditional liberal arts curriculum 
with in-depth study of the natural resources of the Rocky Mountain region. Field trips include visitations to 
such natural wonders as Yellowstone, Glacier and Grand Canyon National Parks. 

Graduates of this program have initiated exciting careers in such fields as tourism, Fish and Game, Bureau of 
Land Management and Forest Service. 

ASK US 
about our new programs in 

Business & 
American Studies 

Associate Degrees: 
These two-year programs are recognized by business and 
industry as valued credentials for employment and assure 
solid foundations for the student who may wish to later 
specialize in a four-year degree program. 

uman relations, this behavioral management 
iic Service and Institution-Human Services. 
h both state and private agency internships. 

POST-GRADUATE OFFERINGS 

Master's Degree in Education 
With concentrations in Guidance-Counseling 

and Education 

* 
Fifth Year Professional 

Certificate for Teachers 

------...................... ------
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Relaxing in the lounge, watching a favorite TV program, browsing in the bookstore 
or enjoying a sandwich and coke at the snack bar-those are just a few of the diver­
sions available in the SUB. Also incorporated within this central gathering site are 
student government headquarters, the popular games room, information on campus 
activities and those welcome opportunities for quiet chats with friends from student, 
faculty and administrative ranks. 

CAMPUS VISITS 
The true test in selecting a college is to view it firsthand, 
meet its people, tour its campus, anel explore its pro­
grams. Western cordially invites all prospective stu­
dents and their families to experience the special 
essence of a small college in a scenic mountain setting. 
Contact the Office of Admis­
sions and necessary arrange­
ments will be completed. 
Phone: (406) 683-7331 

--__ .. _ ..... I.' _ .. ----
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FROM MINUTES OF THE LONG-RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

JANUARY 21. 1985 

" ... Mr. Greely stressed a need for a permanent structure for the academy ..• " 

Harold Hanser: " ... he said the present facility is limited in size and space 
and therefore limits the training of law enforcement 
officials ..• " 

Lonn Hoklin: " ... it offers 1/5 of the spl3ce needed to operate the academy. 
The present facility also was never intended to be the permanent 
home of the academy .•. " 

" ... this is the last opportunity the Legislature will have to 
make provisions for the new facility before the lease expires ... " 

Mr. Paul Neuffer: " ..• close proximity of homes to the firing range creates 
a very dangerous si tuation ... " 

Dusty Deschamps: " •.. Missoula County Attorney said the increasing 
professionalism and abilities of law enforcement 
officers is attributElble to the training programs 
at the academy. He said he felt the present facility 
is inadequate for sUich a qual ity program ... " 

Mike McGrath: " .•. Lewis G. Clark County Attorney ... said local 
governments are liable if officers do not receive 
training nnd the academy is definitely needed in 
providing proper training for law enforcement 
officers ... " 
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OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF 
MADISON COUNTY, MONTANA 

,JOHNNY FRANCE 

Sheriff 

Post Office Box 276 

Virginia City, Moncana 59755 ErnerCJP-ncy B43-53~) 1 

BUSiness B43-53Ul 

March 11, 1985 

To Whom it may concern. 

Gentlemen, 
I feel a need to express my deep concerns about the 

future of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 
In part, some of the current problems associated with 

the present location of the MLEA are; over-crowding at the 
Academy and also on the MSU campus, with associated conflicts 
in availibility and use of MSU facilities by the MLEA students, 
the distance of MSU food services from the MLEA requires that 
the MLEA students drive three times a day for their meals, 
the community and university acceptance of the Academy is 
not, nor has ever been very high, and the current expenditures 
for the lease of the buildings at the Academy is unacceptably 
high at over $150,000 per year, consideration of the-Attorney 

General IS proposed expansion plan at Bozeman is viewed as 
unreasonable from the financial aspect, requiring an 
appropriation of approximately 7.4 million dollars to complete. 

The proposed relocation of the Academy to Lewistown also 
demonstrates major draw-backs; first and foremost is the lack 
of a branch of the University system nearby for facility and 
faculty support which is absolutly necessary, library, food, 
and janitorial services are non existant and will increase 

1. 
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the proposed costs, inital costs for the transfere and set up 

at Lewistown are unacceptably high when compared to other 

possible locations. 

The proposal to relocate the MLEA at Dillon stands out 

as a superior choice. Located across the street from the 

Western Montana College Campus, facility and faculty support 

will be just minutes away. Food service at the campus will be 

utilized for the Academy students, library, janitorial, and 

other facilities are readily available, requiring little to 

no expansion of services currently available. Due to the lack 

of over-crowding at Western there will be few if any conflicts 

with the MLEA students utilizing the facilities there. 

Dormitory space for one hundred students will be continually 

available, with much more student housing space during the 

summer months. Every other requirment that the Attorney General 

specified will be provided, and community and College support 

is extremely high for the relocation of the Academy at Dillon. 

The necessary remodeling of the building to be used will 

be financed by Industrial Revenue Bonds, requiring NO major 
appropriations by the Legislature. Ownership of the Academy will 
be transfered to the State of Montana upon pay-back of the Bonds. 

I strongly recommend that a decision be made in this 
Legislative session for the relocation of the MLEA to Dillon. 

The current lease on the Academy site at Bozeman will expire 

in 1987, if a decision is made now, all preparations for the 

new location can be completed by the time the current lease 

expires, and the transition will be simplified. 

2. 
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Precious time should not be wasted on an Interim Committee 
Study as the facts are clear and available NOW. If the issue 

is put to an Interim Committee at this time it could be four 
years before a decision is made, and the Academy relocated 
and operational, with additional and unnecessary costs to the 

tax-payers of this state. 

The Dillon proposal is by far the most preferable and 
least expensive with the benefits of existing facilities and 
room for expansion, while meeting the Attorney General IS 

specifications. Action this Legislative session concerning the 
MLEA move to Dillon will provide a simple and economical 
transition in 1987. 

With regards; 

Johnny France 
Sheriff, Madison County 

3. 
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COMPARISON /,. eo..u i-H-
Prese~t Temporary Quarters in Bozeman/Proposed Dillon Facilities 

1. Based on maximum enrollemnt of 100 cadets 
.,:- . 

·'2. using actual expenditures, 1984 LFA Expenditure Information 

3. Using MLEA schedules, 1986 Lease cost/Bozeman 

4. Assumes 21,910 student days - actual was 9,484 

CONTRACTED SERVICES 
includes: consulting & professional, insur­

ance & bonding, printing, photography, 
education & training, engraving, printed 

BOZEMAN 

targets ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $ 88,569 •••••••• $ 88,569 
*includes: FOOD SERVICES •••••••••••••••••••••• $130,90l •••••••• $115,317 
includes: DORMATOR¥ & LAUNDR¥ •••••••••••• incl in lease •.•••••• $106,600 

SUPPLIES & MATERIALS 
includes: educational, minor tools, photo 

& reproduction, printing, gasoline, 
forms, ammunition, books, & reference 
paper, photographic, office supplies, 
data processing •••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $27,224 ••••••••• $27,224 

COMMUNICATIONS 
includes: telephone, postage & mailing •••••••• $10,880 ••••••••• $10,880 

TRAVEL 
includes: in-state & out-state, personal 

& commerical travel, meals, & 
lodging •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $28,966 •••••.••• $28,966 

RENT 
includes: data processing, office equip­

ment, postage meter, educational film, 
gas cylinders, meeting rooms •.••••••••••••• $ 5,304 

includes: LEASED MODULAR BUILDINGS •••••••••••• $155,532 
**includes: 3 ADDITIONAL LEASED MODULAR 

BUILDINGS •••••••••••••••••.•••••••.•••••••• $58,324 
includes: LEASED RENOVATED FACILITIES •••••••••• N / A 

UTILITIES 
includes: electricity, garbage & trash, 

.•••••••• $ 5,304 
••••••••• N / A 

••••••••• N / A 
•••••••• $121,000 

propane •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $ 935 ••••••••• $ 1,000 
includes: HEAT •••••••••••••••••••••••••••• inc 1 in lease ••••••••• $16,000 

REPAIR & MAINTENANCE 
includes: building & grounds, office equip­

ment, vehicles, tires, data processing, 
educational equipment, maintenance 
contract ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••.••.• $ 6,489 ..••••••• $ 6,489 

includes: JANATORIAL •••••••••••••••••••••• incl in lease •..•••••• $10,600 

OTHER EXPENSES 
includes: dues, subscriptions, fees & 

freight •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $ 2,273 •.•.••••• $ 2,273 

EQUIPMENT 
includes: data processing, educational, 

office & films ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $10,061 •.••••••• $10,061 

TOTAL EXPENSES ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• $525,458 •.•••••• $550,283 

*Includes food at 1985 rates of $10.50 per day in Bozeman and $9.25 per day in 
Dillon, estimated missed meal factor of 43.1 percent. 

**Additional modular units needed to increase enrollment at Bozeman: 
Facilities to serve 100 cadets at one time would require 3 additional modular units 
at Bozeman. Based on existing contract, 3 units would increase the lease cost by 
$58,324. 

1. 2 additional modular units for dorrnatory space 
2. 1 additional modular unit for classroom space 
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, MONTANA LAW ENFDICEMENT ACADEMY 

If AT 

DILLON 
THE 

T COMMON SENSE 
-ALTEINATrVE-

FUTURE HOMEOFTitE MONTANA 

lAw ENFoRCEMENT ACAdEMY 

Secretary. Long Range Building Committee 

We are not taking the approach that the 
cheapest way is the best way for the future 
of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy. 
We have a sincere respect for the institution 
and its future. 

When the court systems. the social systems. 
and even the criminal systems are growing 
more sophisticated. we cannot condone 
anything but professional education and 
training for our law enforcement officers 
and other criminal justice personnel. 

Law enforcement's close association with 
our University system and its resources 
is essential . 

However. if we can provide comparible 
facilities and maintain the professionalism 
of the Montana Law Enforcement Academy 
at a lessor cost to the taxpayers of Montana • 
then common sense makes us the logical 
choice . 

Dillon is the common sense alternative 
for the future home of the Montana Law 
Enforcement Academy. 

Thankyou ... 
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EVERYONE SEEMS TO AGREE THE MONTANA LAW ENFORCEI'lENT ACADEMY NEEDS A 

PERt-1ANENT HOME. THE PRESENT FACI LIT! ES ARE LEASED AND BECOt1ING WORN OUT AFTER 

EIGHT YEARS OF SERV ICE • PRESENTLY THE ACADEI'lY I SIN MODIII_~R 5U! LD I NGS 

DESIGNED TO BE USED ON A TEN YEAR LEASE. THEY ARE CONSTANTLY IN USE BY LAW 

ENFORCEt-1ENT OFFICERS IN SCHOOLS RANGING FROt-l A lJEEK TO EIGHT loJEEKS IN LENGTH. 

ALTHOUGH THE MA I NTENANCE PERSONNELL DO A COl'll'lENDABLE JOB, THERE I S ALWAYS 

SOMETHING IN NEED OF REPAIR. IF AN OFFICER HAS A ROOM NEXT TO THE REST ROOM 

HE GETS TO LISTEN TO THE DR I PP I NG SHOWER ALL NIGHT, OR IF HIS ROOl'l I S NEAR THE 

ENTRANCE HE LISTENS TO ANY LATE COMMERS IN THE NIGHT, OR IF HIS ROOM IS AT THE 

FAR END OF THE DORM HE MAY NOT RECEH.JE THE HEAT THE OTHERS DO. 

FOOD SERVICE FOR THE OFFICERS PROVIDES GOOD FOOD, BUT IT IS NOT 

PARTI CULAR HANDY FOR THE OFFI CER OR STAFF AT THE ACADEI'lY. THE t-1EALS ARE ON 

CAMPUS AND ABOUT 10 BLOCKS FRDr-l THE CLASSF:OOM. THI S t-1EANS THE OFFI CER CAN 

WALK AND USE 15M I NUTES EACH lJAY OF HIS MEAL BREAK OR DR I VE TO THE LUNCH AREA 

AND FACE A CONSTANT SEARCH FOR A PARKING PLACE. 

THE FIREARMS RANGE SEEI'lS TO BE A CONSTANT PROBLEt-l LATELY. THE AREA 

RESIDENTS FEEL INFRINGED UPON BY OFFICERS IN TRAINING. AT SDr1E SCHOOLS AN 

OFF I CER SPENDS t-10ST OF A WEEf< ON THE RANGE. SOt'lE OF TH IS TRA I N I NG I SIN FOUL 

WEATHER OR DURING THE NI GHT. THE RANGE I S A ()ERY NEEDE[J AND NECESSARY PART OF 

ANY LAlJ ENFORCEMENT OFFI CER' STRAINING. PROCEDURES, :3AFETY MEASURES, 

FAMILIARITY, FIREARMS USE, CHEMICAL AGENTS USE, AND CAPABILITIES OF OFFICERS 

AND l.JEAPONS ARE NECESSARY SKI LLS NEEDED TO PROTECT AND SERl,-'E THE PEOPLE OF 

MONTANA WITHOUT UNDUE INJURIES OR CIVIL LIABILITIES. THERE IS A BASIC 

TRAINING SCHOOL ONGOING NOW AT THE ACADE~W AND THI SIS THE WEEK TO BE ON THE 

RANGE AND THERE I S CONCERN At-lONG THE TRA I NEES AS TO l.JHETHER OR NOT THEY·' LL GET 

THE NEEDED TRAINING. 

01 LLON CAN It-1PROVE ON THESE ITEI'lS AND IN AREAS OF NEEDED EXPANSION OF 

TRAINING AREAS. t-10NTANA HAS GOOD LAl-J ENFORCEr·'lENT TRAINING AND NEEDS TO STAY 

ON TOP OF THE NEEDS TO MAINTAIN GOOD PROFESSIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT OFF~CERS IN 

OUR STATE • 
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ABOUT THE ARCHITECTS 

Several architects have worked on the old Barrett Hospital in 
different ways and for different reasons. From the beginning. we 
have relied on estimations from these people. not from our own 
guesswork. 

In 1980. A.A. van Teylingen. Facilities Planning 
Consultant made very positive and complementary 
comments about the remarkable state of 
preservation the building is in. In looking at the 
feasibility of constructing married student apartments 
Mr. van Teylingen stated that: "assuming the worst 
his figure would be $600.000 ... " 

Stan Reifel Associates from Arlee. Montana spent 
considerable time looking at the building for the 
purpose of developing an Art Gallery there. and 
proposed a figure of $486.537 .•• this was done in 
December of 1983 ... 

Don L. Bott. A.I.A. from Lewistown. Idaho. who 
has a track record of designing and renovating 
historic buildings looked first at the facility for 
a group of Doctors for the purposes of building 
a clinic there ... his figure: $697.500 ... 

James Whaley. AGE. State of Montana spent 
less than 45 minutes at the building ... his 
figure: $1.217.600 ... Mr. Whaley. by the way. 
is involved in the design of the $7.5 million 
proposal for the Academy in Bozeman. 

Don L. Bott. from Lewistown. has spent 
more time. reviewing the building on 
our behalf. Using the architectural 
summary assi gnments from A G A. Mr. 
Bott is usggesting a figure of $643.335. 

At this point. these comments may be academic because. as you will here 
shortly. our proposal involves building the facility locally with private money. 

Our proposal will let you know whRt you're up against going in .... 

1. Married student housing was rejected by the new hospital as a noise 
threat to hospital patients 

2. The Art Gallery was turned down by the legislature 
3. The clinic concept did not go together because of a lack of committment 

by all of the group 
4. The Hospital board has approved the MLEA as a desirable neighbor. Copy 

of letter in the folder. 

R £51 0 E N T I A l.-CO M M E RC I AL' APPA A ISA LS -RENT A L 5 - P ROPE RTY MAo N AG E". E,..T 
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February 4. 1 QS5 
To: Butch Opsahl 

.. 

Economic Development Director 
City Hall 
Dillon. Montana 

Dear Butch. 

As you've probably heard. a Mr. James v.fhalay from Helena was here 
to look over the old Berrett Hospital Facility. I went along to assist 
them. I'd have to· say I believed Mr. Whaley had his mind made up against 
using the building before we were inside. 

And when his comments came out in the press. I was more sure than 
ever that his mind had been made up In advance 0' his visit. 

I'd like you to know that he spent no more than 45 minutes. If that. 
inside the building. It was very dark and we had to USe a flashlIght. 
He mada only 3 measurements end took little time to look at anything. 

/" 
/ 

Having been in the construction business. I really have to question 
his conclusions. He disputes other architec:ts who have spent considerably 
more time and effort determining what It I.-IOuld cost to remodel that 
building. 

Sincerely. 

Jack Wheekly 

7-;;~~l~ 



WITNESS STATEMENT 

r 

-~ NAME BILL NO. qjo 

ADDRESS DATE 3117>1&5 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? UMMlr "'6 V~~. 
SUPPORT V OPPOSE AMEND 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 

CS-34 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

LON:;-~E PlANNING SUB COMMITTEE 

House Bills 
BILL NO. 508 and 850 and 930 DATE MARCH 13, 1985 

IDRK SESSION - Renewable Resource Deve10pnent 
SPONSOR & Water Deve10prent Programs 

NAME (please print) RESIDENCE SUPPORT OPPOSE 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEr-mNT FOR!v1 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. '-
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

WN:;-RANGE PIANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

House Bills 508, 850 and 930 
BILL NO. Vbl::'k Session - Renewable DATE MARCH 13, 1985 

-Resource -Developrrent and Water Developnent Programs 
SPONSOR ____________________ _ 

NAME (please print) RESIDENCE SUPPORT OPPOSE 

I, I I I I I ( /....f6:}"CY 
COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

IDN3-RANGE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE 

House Bills 508, 850 
and 930 
W9rk Session on Renewable 

DATE MARCH 13, 1985 BILL NO. 

SPONSOR 
Resource Developrrent and Wat.er Development Programs 

-----------------------------~---.---------------------1--------- -------
NAME (please print) RESIDENCE SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FOW 

'-PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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